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MR. HATCH: The Hearing will come to order,
please.

Mil., NUTTER: We will take the next Case 4317.

MR. HATCH: Application of Union 0il Cumpany of
California for the creation of a new gas pocl and special
Pool rules, Rcosevelt County, New Mexico.

MR. RUSSELL: John F. Russell, Roswell, New
Mexico, appearing on behalf of the applicant, and I have
two witnesses.

(Witness sworn.)

JOHN HOWARD

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, RUSSELL:

Q Will you please state your npame, address, the
-name.. oi your employer and the capacity in which you are
employed?

A John Howard, employed by the Union 0il Coupany
of California in the Roswell office, employed as an
exploration and development geologist in the Permian Basin.

Q Have you previously qualified to give testimony

before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission?




A No, I have not.

Q Will you give a brief resume of your educational
background and your practical cxperience?

A I received a BS degree in Geology from the University
of Texas, at Bl Paso, in 1966, speni wo years in
exploration for minerals and the past two years working as
petroleum geologist for Union 0Oil Company in the Pecrmian
Basin.

Q And you are familiar with the area in which this
case applies, are you not?

A Yes, I am.

MRl. RUSSELL: Are the witness's qualifications
acceptable?
MR. NUTTER: Yes. They are.
Q Are you framiliar with the application of Union

0il Company of California in Case Numher 4317%

A Yes, 1 am.
Q VVhat do you seek by that application?
A We seek a new field designation on the basis of

the gas discovery in the Union Number 2, Federal 18 Well in
Roosevelt County, New Mexico, and we seek to have statewide
rules applied to this new field.

Q In connection with this application, have you
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prepared somc exhibits?
A Yes, I have.

(Whereupon, kxhibit Numbers 1,2
and 3 were marked for identification)

Q I will hand you what has been marked as
Applicant's Exhibit Number 1, and ask you to identify and
explain that exhibit.
A Exhibit Number 1 1s a structure map of the Bluitt |
area contoured on top of the San Andres-Todd Zone. The Todd
Zone is shown on the type log to the left and it's color- ‘
coded blue. The scale of the map is one inch equals 2,000 -
feet, contour interval is fifty feet, and the producing
horizons are color-coded and the wells colored purple are
producing from the Todd Zone, the wells colored white are
producing from the Milnesand. I
Q What are thev producing, are they all oil wells, '

gas wells, or what?

A Some of the wells are 0il wells and some are gas
wells.

Q Are they di&ferent calor or not?

A No, sir. 1I'll discuss the color-coding in a minute.

Q All right.

A Map 1 illustrates the trapping mechanism in the

Bluitt Field. The trap is a structural stratigraphic trap.




The porosity and permeabiliiy in the Todd Zone are affected
to the north hy an increcase of ovapofates being anhydrite
and salt, decreasing the porosity and permeability to the
points where e nave a stratigraphic ivap, whieh is shown
as the purple line, diagonal line across the map.

This stratigraphic trap crosses the structural
nose which is shown trending west northwest and east
southeast. The red color on the map denotes the Bluitt
associated gas cap.

The map shows a gas-oil contact of approximately
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the oil-producing zone below the Bluitt gas cap. Going
eastward, the red again denotes gas production from the
Union Number 2 Federal 18.

On off to the east in Texas is the Bledsoe Field
which is coler-coded green and produces o0il from both
the Milnesand and the Todd Zones. !\

This map shows the location of the Union Number 1 Fed-
eral ‘18 Well ia Township 8South, Range 38 East in Section
18 of the southwest guarter of the southeast quarfter. This
well was perforated over an interval of twenty-itwo feet in
the Todd Zone. It had an initial potential in the pump of

100 barrels of o0il plus eight barrels of water. This was in




June, 1969. The well was presently producing approximately
fifteen bairels a day.
The Todd Zone in this well was cored and examination

of the core showed that the dolomite in the Todd Zone was

O a

vighiv, Luv nctv
north in the stratigraphic trap. It was merely tight
dolomite, exhibiting very 1ittle porosity and permeability.
We continued our development program and drilled the Number 2
Federal 18 in Section 18 of 8 South, 38 kast. That's in the
southeast quarter of the southeast quarter. This was

driiled as an oil well 1location.

The Union Number 2 Federal 18 was perforated
over twenty-eight foot interval of the Todd Zone. 1t was
treated with 500 gallons of acid, had an initial npoten*ial
of 6.340 million cubic feet of gas per day. This is dry
gas. This well is twelve feet low on top of the Todd Zone,
the Number 2 Well is twelve fcet low on top of the Todd
Zone to our Number 1 Well.

It is seven feet low to our Number 1 Well on the
top perforation. So, we are structurally downdip and have
discovered dry gas to the oil zone in the Bluitt Field.

Due to the law of gravity, this phenomena cannot

exist in a reservoir without there being a barrier between




the Number 1 and Number 2 Well separating into two reservoirs,
the Number 1 and the Number 2 Well.

Q You say you had twenty-eight feet in Number 2.
How many feet in Number 1 in the Todd Zone?

A This - perforated twenty-eight feet in Number 2,
and perforated twenty-two feet in Number 1,
Q Both in the Todd?
A Yes, sir. On the bhasis of this gas discovery,

we have placed permeability barrier between the Number 1

and the Number 2 Wells as is shown oh the structure map. We
have extended this permeability barrier to the north due
to the evidence that was discovered in some of the wells that
I will now discuss in Section 18.

The overlay on the map is.pertinent data to wells

which we feel have been affected by a tightening of the

dclomite, causing a permeability restriction. The Austral |
Number 1 McGrail in Section 18 of 8 South, 38 East, located
in the northwest quarter of the norvheast quarter, this well

was drilled in 1952. It was completed from both the

Milnesand and the Todd Zones, altihough they were treated
separately.
The Todd Zone was treated with a total acid of

11,000 gallons and it was potentialed with a flow of




five to eight barrels of o0il per hour. This well was put
un produciion in 1952 and was plugged and abandoned in 1954
with a cumulative productiion of 8,171 barrels of oil. It
was abandoned after the produciion fell to five barrels of
0il per day, oxr less.

The only log we have available in this well is
the resistivity log and the zone appears to be composed
of broken porosity in the Todd. It does not have the
well-developed porosity and permeability that we have in
the Bluitt Field.

The Franklin, Aston and Fair Number 1 Roden
Federal is located in the southeast gquarter of the northwest
gquarter of Section 18 of 8 South, 38 East. This well was
perforated in the Todd over an interval of thirty-eight
feet. 1t was acidized with 6,000 galions. It flowed
twenty-four barrels of oil, plus twenty-four barrels of
water in seventeen hours. It was treated witk 2,000 gallons
of Kerosene emulsion and sand fracted at 60,000.
It flowed eighty to nineity barrels of load oil, plus 750

to 1.25 million cubic feet of gas per day. The last gauge

on this well was pumping four barrels of o0il with thirty-five
barrels of water per day. 1t was temporarily abandoned in

July, 1969.
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Q Did it ever flow any formation 0il? You mentioned

the load oil after that treatment and the gas-oil ratio. bid i
it make any formation o0il?
A  That I do not know.
Q When was this last report that it was pumping four
barrels? .
A I don't have the date on that. _
Q But it shows a P and A on your map here?
A Yes, sir. It was temporarily abandoned in July '
of 1969, and a sonic log porosity on this well indicates a
maximum of four and a half per cent porosiiy in time. ‘
The Roden Number 1 Bluitt Federal which is located
in the southwest of the northwest quarter of Section 18 of
8 South, 38 East, it was perforatcd in the Todd Zone,
acidized with 500 gallons, well swabbed with seventy barrels
of fluid, being forty per cent oil, forty per cent water,
twenty per cent basic sedimeni, reacidized with 3,000
gallons and was potentialed on the pump for fifty-two barrels
of oil, plus twenty-three barrels of water in twenty-four
hours.
The low production of o0il and the high production
0of water from this well indicates that the zone is being

affected by a tightening of the reservoir. The Union Number 1
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Federal 18 in the southwest quarter of the southeast
quarter, Section 18 of 8 South, 38 East perforated tke Todd
interval, was acidized with 3500 gallons, swabbed eight
barrels of fluid, cut sizteen per cent acid water, was
reacidized with 6,000 gallons and swabbed five barrels of
fluid per hour. Initial potential of this well was 100
barrels of oil, plus eight barrels of water in twenty-four
hours.

As I said hefore, the well has declined to fifteen
barrels of oil per day and is exiremelv tight. Production
in the field relative to these wells that I have discussed
so far, production in the field, there are seventeen
producing wells and as of November 1969, twelve of these
wells were flowing at or near their allowahle of 4,216
barrels a month.

So, as you can see, these wells are nct performing
near the scale that the wells to the east in the Bluitt oil
field are performing.

The Baumgardner Number 1 U.S.A. is located in the
northwest quarter of the northeast quarter of Section 19
of 8 South, 38 East. This well 1is perforated in the Todd
Zone. It was.acidized with 5,000 gallons, was potentialed

on punp for 140 barrels of o0il, plus six barrels »f water
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in twenty-four hours. Production in this weil has fallen

to approximately fifty barrels per day at this time.
Production indicates that the Todd Zone 1s partially
restricted. However, it 1s producing -- we show here that

it has produced twice as much o0il in November, 1969 as the
Union Number 1 Fedexal 18, indicating that the Union Number 1
is tighter than the Baumgardner Number 1 U.S.A.

Evidence presented on the wells that have just
been discussed fends to prove the presence of a permeability
barrier as shown on the map and we have presented evidence
showing the presence of a gas well downdip from an oil well,
being the Union Number 2 Federal 18 downdip from the Union
Number 1 Federal 18.

This is resulting in a separate gas reservoir
downdip from the Bluitt 0il Zone.

Lxhibit 1 also shows structural cross-
section AA prime, which is Exhibit Nuwbecr 2.

If we may backtrack a minute, I would like to
present evidence which is on the plat which I did rot
pres2nt from my notes. The Franklin, Aston and Fair
Number 2 Shaw, Federal, in the southwest quarter of the
southwest quarter of Section 18, of 8 South, 38 Fast, the

core analysis on this well exhibited an average permeability




of 6.2 millidarcies and an average porosity of 6.6 per cent.

Moving east and downdip to the Union Number 1

Federal 18 -~ is it necessary to give the location?
Q You have located these wells, haven't you?
A Yes. \We show this core -average permeability

of .46 millidarcies with an average porosity of 4%.806 per
cent. This is substantially less than the Franklin, Aston
and Fair Number 2 Shaw.

Continuing east and downdip to the Union Number
2 Federal 18, the information shown on the plat shows that
the core average permeability was 9.3 millidarcies and
average porosity of 6.2 per cent. The permeability in the
Number 2 Well, then, is approximately twenty times as good

as the permeability in the Number 1 Well.

Q Anyvthing further on Exhibit 1°?

A Just the location of the structural cross-section
AA prime.

Q Now, I hLand you what has been marked as Applicant's

Exnibit Number 2, and ask you to identify it and explain
what it portrays.

A Exhibit Number 2 is a structural cross-section
beginning on the west side in the Bluitt Associated Gas Cap

and I will discuss these wells in a moment.
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And continuing through the Bluitt Associated Gas
Field and going to the east, the last well on the
cross-section is the Union gas discovery Number 2 Federal 18.
This cross-section correlates the Todd producing zone from
the gas cap wo thre Univn Nuwver & Peaeial 18.

And a matter of explanation, the green denctes
those wells which are producing oil from the Todd Zone and
the red indicates those wells which are producing gas from
the Todd Zone.

The yellow is a structural marker used by most
geologists in the area. It is a thin layer of silt. The
purple is anhydrite which is the seal over the rest of the
Tédd reservoir, and is present also above the Milnesand
reservoir. And the blue is the Todd dolomite.

Beginning on the west end of thg Straw Section,
we have the 5Shell Number 1 Bluitt, which is now operated as
the Newburg Number 2 Kirkpatrick. This well is located in
the northwest of the northeast of Section 14, of 8 Soufh, 37
East. So, 1t is perforated in both the Milnesand and the
Todd Zones and produces gas.

Moving eastward, the cross-section now shows the
gas-0il contact at approximately a minus 560 subsea, and

the next well on the cross-section is the Newburg Number 1
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KGS Bates FKFcderal. This is in the southwest of the

northwest, Scetion 13 of 8 Soi

» uth, 37 Bast. This well is
nerforated in the Todd Zcne and produces o0il from that
zone.

The next well on the cross-scction is the Franklin,
Aston and Fair Number 2 Bluitt Federal, which was the
second well drilled there. It is located in the northwest
of the southeast of Section 13 of 8 South, 37 East, perforated
in the Todd Zone, produces o0il from that Zone.

Continuing downdip to the east, the next well on
the cross-section is Franklin, Aston and Fair Number 2 Shaw.
This is in the southwest of the southwesi of Section 18,
8 South, 38 £ast. This well was also perforated in the Todd
Zone and produces o0il from that zocne.

The next well on the cross-section, going eastward
and downdip, is the Union.Number 1 Federal 18. This well
was also perforated in the Todd Zone and produces o0il from
that zone.

The last well on the creoss-section, easterly downdip,
is the Union Number 2 Federal 18, which is perforated in the
Todd Zone and produces dry gas from that zone.

The purpose of Exhibit 2 is to show that the

Number 2 Federal 18 and all other wells on the cross-section




arc perforated in the same zone and the Number 2 Federal

18 is downdip from the producing o0il wells in the Bluitt

Field.
Q Did you have anything further on that exhibit?
A No.
Q All rvight. I will hand you what has been marked

as Applicant's kExhibit Number 3, and ask you to identify and
explain that exhibit.

A Exhibit Number 3 is a comparison of core
permeabilities for three wells in the Bluitt Field. It

probably would be simpler to locate these wells on the

structure map. They avre in Section 18, of 8 South, 38 Last;

they have been previously located. The well to the

extreme left is the Franklin, Aston and Fair Number 2 Shaw.
The next well to the east is the Unicen Number 1

Federal 18, and the third well is the Union Number 2 Federal

18.

This comparison was prepared on a subsea datum.
It shows structure. The purple on the map designates the
Todd interval. The green shows the wells which are producing
0oil from the perforations that were shown on the core
analysis, and the red shows the wells which are producing gas

from the perforations shown on the core analysis.
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The orange shows the measured permeability from
the cores taken from these ihree wells.
It should be noted that all three cores were

analyzed by the same company and that the permeability on

these anylyses is plotted on a logarithmic scale in
millidarcies.

Now, logarithmic scale tends to exaggerate low
permeabilities. If this were plotted on a rectangular scale,
the permeability in the Numbexr 2 Well would be barely visible.
If we want to examine the permeabilities, the Number 2 Shaw
on the left has permeabilities ranging up to seventy
millidarcies and that has an average permeability of 6.2

Moving eastward to where we contend our Number 1
Federal 18 is affected by a permeability barrier, vou will
note that the maximum permeability in the Number 1, 18 is
one millidarcie and that the average permeahility in that
well is .46 millidarcies.

Moving on to the easit, the Union Number 2 Federal 18,
we note that permeability in this well was measured as high
as 100 millidarcies. Our average permeability for this well
was 9.3 millidarcies.

Now, like the cross-section, this exhibit shows
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the presence of gas downdip from the o0il in the Bluitt
Field, plus the presence of a permeability restriction in
the vicinity of the Union Number 1 Federal 18. We fell
this is supporting data for our permeability barrier which

has beer indicated on the structure map labeled Exhibit 1.

Q One other item on that exhibit that you have not
identified?

A Yes, there is.

Q What is that?

A This is a temperature survey which was run on the

Union Number 2 Federal 18. On this exhibit it is plotted
on depth and will be discussed by another witness.
Q Were Exhibits 1. 2 and 3 prepared by you or under
vour supervision and direction?
A Yes, they were.
MR. RUSSERL: 1 have no further questions of this

witness.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of the witness?

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason
Kellahin, Santa Fe, New Mexico, appearing in this case for
Franklin, Aston and Fair, Incorporated, Eugene Newhurg and
Tom Ingram. I have a couple of questions I would like to

ask the witness.
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CROS5-EXAMINATI1ON

BY MH. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Howard, the area involved by the location of
your Number 2, 18 well is presently within the Bluitt San
Andres Pool, is it not?

A It's in the vicinity of the San Andres Pool, yes.

Q It's in the pool, isn't it, horizontal limits of
the pool, or do you know?

A Yes, 1 believe it 1is.

Q Has your company had any experience with wells
in the Todd San Andres Pool?

A The only ones I am familiar with are the ones in

the Bluitt area.

Q Have you had any experience in the Chaveroo San
Andres Pool?

A No, sir.

Q As I understand your testimony, there was a
difference in the elevation of your perforations between your
Number 1 and your Number 2 Y%ell and I didn't get those
figures. Could &ou give them to me again, please?

A I believe the difference was Number 2 Well was

seven feet low .on the top periorations of the Number 1 Well.

Q And then it's my understanding you testified there
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was a barricr between those two wellsy

A Yes, sir.
Q tiiat's the naturc of that barrier?
A Well, as 1 explained, it is just a tighiening of

the dolomite in wiiich porousiiy and permeability arc
restricted to a point to which fluids cannot migrate into
and saturate the rock.

Q I1t's not an intrusion of anhydrite. Is there a

difference in the change of the nature of the reservoir?

A From my examination of the core in the Union
Number 1, Federal 18, it is not a result of anhydrite. It's
tight dolomite.

Q Isnt't that rather a common occurrence in the

San Andres Yool?

A Yes, it is.

Q That doesn't necessarily mean that in and of itself,
indicates that there is a separate and distinct pool, does it?

You would have to have more than just the fact

there is a permeability pinch-out in one particular area to
establish itwo separate reservoirs, would you not?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you know whethey the same situation occurred

in the todd San Andres Pool?




A Yes, it did.

Mit., KELLAHIN: Now, I ask, do you have another
witness who can testify on pressures and other engineering
information?

M, HUDDELL: Yes.

Q Was it your intention in connection with the
presentation of Exhibit Number 1 to indicate that your Union
Number 2, 18 was in the same field as the Bledsoe Pool in
Texas?

A No, sir. That is not our intention. Our intention
was to show thsgt we are disassociated with the Bluitt Field.

Q You are not connecited with anyone, is that correct?

A Presently we do not know if we are connected with
the Biedsoe Field.

Q You are projecting another well offsetting this

Numbexy 2 Well, aren't you?

A Yes, we are.

Q Do you know when that will be drilled?

A It should be studded this weekend.

Q Wouldn't that give additional information to indicate

whether this is or is not a separate source of supply?

A No, sir, I don't believe so.
Q You don't think it would have any bearing?
A No, sir.
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Q Let's assume for a minute that this direct offset
comes in as an oil well. VWould that have any significance
of the nature of the reservoir in which you have completed

your Number 2 VWell?

A Yes, sir, that would support our data.

Q It would support?

A That's why we are drilling the well.

Q Then, it would have some bearing on whether it

is or is not a separate reservoir?

A Not in the essence . that - you are stating it.
Q Would you explain just what you mean, then?
A The Number 2 Federal 18, by itself, shows that

we are in a separate reservoir. Any oil found downdip
could be associated with the gas found in the Number 2
Federal 18.

Q And you would not say that would inuicate that it

was in the Bluitt Field, at all?

A That is correct.

Q Do you make any fluids, at all, in the Number 2
Well?

A No, sir, we do not.

Q No oil, at all?

A No, sir.




MR. KELLAHIN: I believe that's all. Thank you.
MR. RUSSELL: I have one additional question,
Mr. Examiner.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. RUSSELL:

Q W¥ill you explain to the Examiner, I don't think
you have as yet, the acreage which you feel is included
within this pool?

A That would be the acreage east of the permeability
barrier as we have shown it drawn on the structure map in

the eastern one-third of Section 18, and acreage east of

there.

Q Is there acreage, then, in any ather section to
the east?

A Yes, there is.

Q Well, what do you feel is within the pool?

A Well, we can not define the limits at this time.

Q But are you of the opinion that some of Secfion 17

ie productive of gas?
A Yes, it may be.
MR. RUSSELL: T have no further questions.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:




Q Mr. Howard, has any analysis bheen madc of the
gas produced from your 2, 18 well to compare that gas
analysis with the gas produced from up-structure in the

Bluitt PPool?

A Yes, it has.
Q What?’s the similarity or the dissimilarity in
the gas?

MR. RUSSELL: The next witness will testify on

Afhat point.

A The next witness will testify as to that.

Q And also as to pressure differential?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, just examining the logs between the Federal

2, 18 and the Federal 1, 18 Wells, Mr. loward, there's
really no dissimilarity between those logs and nothing
in the appearance of the logs themselves to indicate the

existence or nonexistence of any permeability barrier, is

there?
A No, sir.
Q i don't want to testify, but I don't think I have

ever seen two logs that were so similar to each other. Are
you sure you didn't get the same log on here twice? But

the logs themselves don't indicate any barrier. Your




assumption of the barrier is based on the fact that one
well is gas structurally lower than the other one --

A No, sir. The Number 1 Well does insinuate that
we are in a permeability restricted area and we have shown
this on the core analysis comparison between three wells
in Section 18.

A) What was the cored interval there on thav well?

A It was the Todd interval, sir. All three of the
cores in Exhibit 3 are from the Todd interval. The logs
shown on the cross-section are porosity logs and porosity
is not exactly the key to production in the San Andres.
It's the permeability and this is not measured by those
iogs on cross-section.

Q Would you give me the figures that go on ithe top
of these permeability logs here on the core analyses? They
didn't reproduce very well and I can't read the number. 1

suppose the extreme right-hand line would be .017

A .01.

Q 0.1?

A 0.1, yes, sir.

Q The next figure would be .057
A Yes, sir.

Q What'!s the next line?
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A It would be 1.0,

Q That's one, and the next one would be?

A I'ive, The next one will be ten.

Q Ten, fifty and 1009

A Yes, sir.

Q And all three are the same, 1 guess?

A Yes, sir.

Q 56, your average permeability by the core analysis
of the 1, 18 is .469

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, on their analysis here of water saturation

and oil saturation, core lab gives a figure for each one.

Is there an o0il saturation in the 2, ¥8%

A Yes, sir, there is.
Q But it doesn't produce any 0il?
A No, sir, it's dry gas.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of

My . Howard?

1 ™A

AETD e~
M. RAME have a g

. PR
Y: I have & guestion.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. BAMEY:

Q Mr. Howard, now, the Baumgardner Well which 1is

in the northwest of the northeast of 19, --
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A Yes, sir.

Q ~-—- 1is some nine feet siructurally lower than your
I'ederal 2, 18?7

A Yes, sir.

Q And how can you be certain that it's to the west
of the permeability barrier and not to the east?

A The top perforation in the Union Number 2, 18 is
ten feet high to the top perforation in the Baumgardner
Number 1 U.S.A. If the Number 1 U.S.A. was in the same
reservoir as the Number 2 Federal 18, it would either be
making a substantial amouni of gas since the two perforated

zones will overlap on structure or we would be making oil

in the bottom of our hole.

Q What is the GOR ratio?

A That I do not have. Information is very sliim on
that well.

Q You don't have any wells over here in the o0il Zone

of the Bluitt? Are there any high ratio oil wells in there?

A High ratio GORS?
Q Yes.
A I don't have .he data with me, sir.

ME. RAMEY: That's all.

ME. NUTTER: Are there any other questions? The
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witness may be cexcused.
Witness excused.)

ADRIAN F. TURNEY

called as a witness, having been previous sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. RUSSELL:

Q Will you please state your name?

A Adrian F. Turney.

Q By whom are you employed and in what capacity?

A Union Oil Company of California, Petroleum Engineer,

from Midland, Texas.

Q Have you previously qualified to give testimony
before the Commission®

A Yes, sir,

Q Are you familiar with the application of Union
0il Company in case Number 4317?

A Yes, sir.

Q In connection with this appiication, have you

prepared some exhibits?
A Yes, sir.
(Whereupon, Exhibit Number 4

was marked for
identification.)
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Q I hand you what has lLeen identified as
Applicant's LE:hibit Number 4, and ask you to identify and
explain it.

A xhibit Number 4 is a side wall neutron porosity
log run on the Union Number 2 Federal 18.

Q WWhat does it show?

A Marked on the log are formation tops, and the
completed interval in the Todd Zone showing the perforations.
There is one perforation at each point shown on the log.

(Whereupon, Exhibit Number 5
was marked for identification.)

Q I hand you what has been marked as Applicant's
Exhibit Number 5, and ask you to identify and explain that
exhibit,

A Exhibit Number 5 is a differential temperature
log which was run on the Union Number 2 Federal 18, in
August of 1969.

Q Explain what that exhibit reflects and the
conclusions that you draw from it.

A On the far right side at the bottom of the log
is shown the perforated interval. On the far left side,
the first curve is a collar locator curve. Above the

packer, which is shown at 4624, you'll read "tubing collars."




29

Below the paclker, you will read '"casing collars."

The purpose for running this log was to determine
where the gas was coming from in this well. The well was
flowed for threc hours and the flowing gradient, which is
the second curve to the right on the loz. was run. This
curve established that the base of the flow was coming
from the bottom of the perforations in this well. The
well was then shut in and one-half hour later the third
curve to the right was run and this is an absolute temperature
curve.

The second curve from the right is also an absolute
temperature curve.

The fourth curve from the right is a differcntial
temperzture curve which is a computed curve and its purpose
is to show the slope in the third curve from the ight, the
absolute temperature curve.

These two curves, far right curves, indicate that
the cooling in this well ié in the perforated interval and
therefore the gas production is coming from the perforated
interval which is the Todd Zone. This is also shown on
Exhibit Number 3, which has the same depth scale as the
core log on the Federal 18 Number 2 Well.

You'!ll note that the maximum cooling from




approximately 4732 fecl on the differential temperature
survey to 4744 feet also corresponds approximately to the
maxipum permeability on the core log of Federal 18 Number 2.

(Whereupon, Exhibit Number 6
was marked for identification.)

G I hand you whai has been marked Applicantts

Exhibit Number 6, and ask you to identify and explain this

exhibit.

A Ixhibit Number 6 is a diagramatic sketch of the
Union 0il Company of Califormnia, Federal 18 Well Number 2.
It shows eight-and-five-eighths-inch casing set at 321 feet
and itwelve-and-three-quarter-inch hole, and was circulated

-

with 175 racks of cement. Total depth, 4774 feet. Four-

and-a-half-inch casing set at 4774 feet and seven-and-seven-—
eighths-inch hole with 300 sacks of cement.

Looking up the diagram, I have estimated cement
top at 3800 feet. It indicates a packer, Baker Model R
set at 4617 feet. Not 4624 as previously indicated oun the
diiferential temperature survey. And two-and-three-eighths—
inch OD tubing with bottom at 4624 feet.

It also shows ten perforations from 4718 feet
to 4746 feet and a plug-back depth of 4756 feet. Additionally,

the elevations are shown on the bottom right-hand corner,




Kelly bushing, derrick floox and ground level.

(Whereupon, Exhibit Number 7
was marked for identification.)

Q I hand you what has becn marked as Applicant's
Exhibit Numbei 7, and ask you to identify that.

A bxhibit Number 7 presents data on the Austral
0il Exploration Company-McGrail Number 1, Unit B, which
is in the northwest northeast, Section 18, Township 8 South,
Range 38 East. The top of the page vou'll see monthly
tabulation of 0il produciion from this well, showing the
cumulative production of 8i71 barrels of o0il before the
well was plugged in February of 1954, an estimated ultimate
primary recovery of 11,200 barrels of oil.

Below it is the production decline curve showing

the monthly o0il production in barrels of ovil on Lhis weil.

(Whereupon, Exhibit Number 8
was marked For identification.)

Q I hand you what is marked Applicant’s Exhibit
Number 8, and ask you to identify that. |

A- Exhibit Number & is proposal, special rules and
regulations for the West Bledsoe Gas Pool. That's the
name we are proposing for it. It's a new pool.

Q Does it ask for an exception for your discovery

well?




A

Q

this well

A

A

Yes, sir, it does.

What acreage do you propose to have dedicated to
for proration purposes?

We actually have twe proposals.

Tell them what they are.

The 160 acres in a north-south line in Section 18.
What section are you referring to?

It would be the east half of Section -~ east half of

the east half of Section 18, Township 8 South, Range 38 Kkast.

Q

A

Q

A

160 acres?
Yes, sir.
Or what is the other alternative?

Or the east halt of the southeast quarter, Section

18, Township 8 South, Range 38 East, plus ihe west haiif

of the southwest quarter of Section 17, Township 8 South,

Range 38 East.

Q

Either one of those designations would be

acceptable to you, but do you have a preference as to which

you would prefer to have?

A

Yes; sir. The first one which would be the east

half of the east half of Section 18, Township 8 South,

Range 38 East.

Q

Has this well been tested?
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A Yes, sir.

Q What sort of production did you get from it on the
test?

A The potential test?

Q What is that, do you have that?

A 6.3 million cubic feet a day absolute open flow.

Q Anything further from any of these exhibits that

you want to bring out at this time, including Exhibits 1,
2 and 39
A No, sir.
MR. RUSSELL: At this time, I offer Applicant's
Exhibits 1 through 8, inclusive, into evidence.

MR. NUTTER: Union's Exhibit Numbers 1 through 8

(WVhereupon, Exhibit Numbers 1
through 8 were offered and

admitted in evidcnce.,

MR. RUSSELL: I have no further questions of. this
witness.
MR. NUTTER: Is this the witness or is there

going to be another witness that is going to testify?

Q You have that information that the Examiner asked
for previously?
A Yes, sir.

Q Would you give him that at this time?
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CHROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. NUITER:

Q Mr. Turney, has an analysis been made of this
gas and has a comparative analysis been made of the gas
produced from the Bluitt Gas “onc to the west of here,
and if such analyses have been made, would you compare
them, please?

A Sir, we do not have any gas analysis information
from the gas cap area of the Bast Bluitt Associated Field.
We do have a comparison of pgas analysis from the subject
well with other wells, o0il producing wells.

Q This would be in the casing head gas that's
produced with the o0il in the other welis?

A Yes. sir. We have four analyses, the first is
the Union 0il Company of California Federal 18 Number 2,
which is Unit P, Section 18, Township 8 South, Range 38 East.
We show a carbon dioxide content of 9.05 per cent, a

nitrogen content ot 10.25 per cent, hydrogen sulphite

content of 1.03 per cent, menthene of 69.03 per cent. This

is what we feel significant. Would you like for me to read

them all?
Q No. Don't read all the numbers. Just give us a bvief

analysis of what this thing indicates.




A Procceding to the right on the attaclicd exhiibit

is Union 0il Company of California Federal 18 Number 1,

which is in Unit 0, Section 18, Hlange 38 South,--- Township 8

South, Range 38 kast. It exhibits a carbon dioxide content

6% 14.30 per cent, a nitrogen content of 2.56 per cent,

hydrogen sulphite content of 3.16 per cent, a methene 'I

content of 48.04 per cent.

There's also a difference in the specific gravity

for the Federal 18 Well Number 2; the specific gravity is

.802, and the Union 0il Company of California Federal 18

Number 1, the specific gravity is 1.040.

You will also note changes in,the differences in

the GPN content, the BTU content and the hydrogen sulphite

content. Proceeding further to the right with the Franklin,

Aston and Fair, Incorporated, Roden Federal Number 2,

Unit C, Section 19, Township 8 South, Range 38 East, it shows

a carbo» dioxide content of 15.18 per cent, a nitrogen

content of 2.05 per cent, a hydrogren sulphite at 3.48

per cent, and a methene content of 46.02 per cent. It has

specific gravity of 1.070.

Q Actually, all three of the wells on the right-hand

side of this exhibit are quite similar to each other in

characteristic of the analysis?
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A Yes, sir.

Q And the essential difference is betwecn the one
¢ii the left and the other three?

A Yes, sir.

Q Other than going into the individual differences
veibwoen the other three?

A Yes, sir.

Q Has any comparison cver been made between the
casing head gas produced from these three wells and the dry
gas produced from the structure?

A No, we have not done this.

Q So, we still don't have a comparison of dry gas
versus dry gas?

A No, sir, we don't.

Q How about pressure differences, what was your
initial bottom hole pressure in this 2, 18°?

A I have a copy of the monthly statistical report,
Volume 1, September, 1969, showing Bluitt San Andres
associated botiom hole pressures, at a pool datum of minus

560 feet, Down below ydu see where it says "Additional

Tests . "

The first well is the Union Federal 18 Number 1 which

exhibited a bottom hole pressure of 531 pounds —-- excuse me-—-




527 pounds at pool datum of minus 560 feetl. The second
well is the TFederal 18 Number 2, which indicates a hottom
hole pressurc of 1522 pounds at the pool datum of minus
500 feet. Above are the pressures that were reported in
e monthly statistical report.
Q This pressure given herc for your Federal 2, 18, jg
this. an initial pressure on this well?
A No, sir. This was a bottom hole Pressure bomb
that was run on September 3rd, 1969. The open flow test

was run on August 26th, 1969,

Q Did you have any bottom hoie pressure to compare

before that?

A No, sir.

&

How long a test was taken on the well?

A The overflow test?

Q I just wondered how much gas has heen produced.
A During the flow test?

Q Yes.

A I have a copy of it here.




(WHEREUPON, the taking of the Hearing
was resumed by CA FENLEY at this point.)

A Sir, personally we don't have any estimate

vi now much gas was producec¢. =

Q Do you have any idea of how long the well
was shuvt-in before the pressure test was taken?

A We show on the exhibit here as one hundred
ninety-two plus hours. I do not know exactly how
many hours it was shut-in.

O When was that open flow test taken?

A On August 26, 1969.

Q Well, that would be a hundred and ninety-
two hours from August 26 until September 3 then- -

A Yes, sir.

Q — -since it was shut-in from the completion

of the test.
A Yes.

Q Now, do you have any initial pressure in
the old Bluitt Gas area?

A I do not.

Q Do you know if any initial pnressures were
ever obtained over in that area or not?

A I do not.
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MR. NUTTER: Are there any further

questions of Mr. Turney?

MR. RUSSELL: I have one further, if I nay.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. RUSSELL:

Q In making comparison bhetween this gas well
and the other wells in the pool which are produciﬁg gas,
are there any wells which are completed in only one zone
or are they all comminglzd, these remaining wells?

Do you know?

A I believe that's indicated on attachment
number one. Felmont Federal would be the only well
that's completed from the Milnésand zone and it's in
the northeast northeast Section 9.

C How many in the Todd formation?

A Yes, sir. There are five.

Just completed in the Todd forration?

A I'm sorry. It's two completed in the
Todd formation.

Q Identity them.

A Kirkpatrick Hlumber 3Y, and in the northwest
quarter of Section 11; and the Perkins BTA, Number One

Perkins in the northwest quarter of Section 10.
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MR. RUSSELL: I have no further questions.

MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of Mr.

Turney? !ir. Kellahin?

RECROSS IXAMINATION
BY MR. KELLAUIN:
Q Mr. Turney, the Union only has the two
wells in the Bluitt areca; is that correct? The
Number One and the Number Two well?

A I believe we also owr the Austral MNumher

One lMcGrail.

Q So at present you are operating two?
A Yes, sir.
Q Did ycu conduct any bottom hole pressure

tests that would indicate. the size of the pool in this
Humber Two well?

A e conducted a flow test that I have not
done any worx on it.

0] Do you know what the results of that was
regarding the size of the drainage area?

A No. ‘

0 Did you ever see the figures yourself?

A I have the pressure data, that's all.
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Q Did anybody in your organization

make any calculations on the size of the pocl to your

knowledge?
A I think therc¢ were some made.
O But you don't know what they were?
A No.
Q Do you know who made them?
A Another engineer.
Q 2nd he is not present here?
A No, sir.
0 Could ﬁhat information be made available to

the Examiner?

A Yes, sir; it could.

Q The -- do vou know what the original pressure
was in the Number One Kiriipatricz well?

A No, sir.

0 Now, as I understand, this well was drilled

and plugged back; is that correct?

A Which was?

Q The Number Two well, drilled to what- -
A Which well are vou referring to?

Q The MNumber Two well. Give me the total

depth.
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A The Union Number Two Federal 18?

¢ I believe it's on your schematic.

A The plug depth at 4756; the total depth is
3774.

O Did that penetrate the anhvdride bLase

of the Todd?
A Mo, sir.
Q Now, I understand, you are asking at this

time for approval of a nonstandard unit; is that correct?

A Yes, sir.
Q For the Number 218 well?
A Well, we are asking for a new field

designation, and in the special field rules we are asking,
it would be granting an exception to the normal spacing.

Q The normal spacing would be a hundred and
sixty acres?

A Yes, sir.

6] And you are asking for what dedication of
acreage to the Number 218 as an exception?

A Either the east half of the east half of
Section 18, Township 8 South, Range 38 East, or the east
half of the southeast quarter of Section 18, Township 8

South, Range 38 East‘plus the west half of the southwest
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quarter of Section 17, Township 8 South, Range 38
East.
0 Now, if you were approved -- approval

were given to a unit in the east half of the east half

that would dedicate to this well a unit a mile in Iyl
A Yes, sir.
Q In your opinion would your Number 218 well

drain that area?

:\ I do not have any data to indicate whether
it would or not.

Q You don't know then whether it would be
proper to dedicate a unit a mile long to the well or
not?

A No, sir.

On the basis of drainage.

A No, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: That’s ali. Thank you.

MR. NUTTER: Any other questions of this
witness? You may be excused.

MR. RUSSELL: I have no questions, but I
would like to move the introduction of Exhibits Numbers
Nine and Ten.

MR. NUTTER: These two sheets that were
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introduced will be Exhibits Nine and Ten.
MR. RUSSELL; I have marked one of them.
I have nothing further, Mr. Examiner.
MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits DMine
and Ten will be admitted in evidence.
(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibits Numbers HNine
and Ten were admitted
in evidence.)
Does anyone have anything they wish
to offer in Case 43172
MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, we

have two witnesses we would like to present.

MR.- NUTTER: All right.

GRANT M. SMITH

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Would you state your name, please?
A I am Grant M. Smith.
Q And by whom are you employed and what

position, Mr. Smith,.

A Franklin Aston and Fair, Incorporated,
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of Roswell. I am a petroleum ceologist.
Q Have you ever testified hefore the 0il

Conservation Commission and made your qualifications

A Yes, sir.
MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness' qualifications
acceptable?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
0 (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Smith, are you
familiar with the Bluitt-San Andres Associated 0il
and Gas pool?
A Yes, sir.
0 Did you give expért testimony for Franklin
Aston and Fair, Incorporated at the hearing in Case
Number 3975 which resulted in Order R-16701 which
established this pool and produced --- and the producing
and spacing regulations?
A Yes, sir.
Q Now, you have heard the testimony of Mr. John
Howard and Mr. Adrian Turney regarding the Union Number
Two Federal 18 well located in the southeast of the south-
east of Section 18, ‘township 8 South, Range 38 East, to the
effect that it is a new discovery gas well and should be

allowed to produce as they have reguested?
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A Yes,.

Q You have heard all this testimony?
A Yes,

0 Do you agree with this testimony?
A No, sir.

Now, why do you not agree with this testimony?
A Well, there are a number of points that I
disagree with them on,
Number One, it lies within the vertical
and the horizortal limits of what has been designated
the limits of this pool.
Q Can you give any explanation for the
producing characteristics of this well without placing
it in & new pool?
A Yes, sir.
Q Would you produce your exhibits in order we
can present this testimony, Mr. Smith?
A Yes, sir.
Here's a complete file of exhibits.
Q Referring to what has been marked as Franklin
Aston and Fair's Exhibits Number One, would vou identify
that, please?

A This is a structural map oi the Bluitt-San Andres
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Associated 0il and Gas rool.

0 Iet's go throuch and identify the other

exhibits before we get into your testimony.
Exhibit Number Two, Two A and Two B.

TS Exhibit Numbar Two is a crocs section the

line of which is shown on Exhibit Number One as A,

A Prime. Enclosed with Ixhibit Number Two marked

Two A and Two B are reoroductions of the log on Union of
California's Number 118 and 218 wells.

0 On Exhibit Nurber Three, will you identify
that?

A Exhibit Number Three is a smaller scale structure
mav of the Bluitt pool showing some ¢of the trapping
components and my interpretation of the well -- why the
well and pool behaves as it does, which I will go into
in greater detail later on.

0 Exhibit Number Tour; Four A, B, and C.

A Ixhibit Wumber Four is a structure map of
the Todd and San Andres pool showing the structural
configuration showing some of the trapping components,

Number Four A is a production map showing
its relationshiv to some of the trapping ccmponents and

Number Four B also gives some of this information.
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0 There isn't any Four C; I misstated
that.

A Yes.

Q) Now, DLxhibit Five A, B and C.

Y Five A, B and C are log reproductions of

three of Franklin Aston and Fair's wells in the Todd-
San Andres pool.

Number A is our Livoudair Federal Three
in the northcast of the northwest of 30.

Five B is the Val Two in the northwest of
the northeast of 30.

And the C is the Franklin Aston and F;ir
Featherstone Federal One in the northeast of the northwest
of Section 29.

0 And then Exhibit Number Six.

A Exhibit Number Six is a log on Franklin
Aston and Fair Roden Federal Number One in the east Bluitt
pool.

Q Now, Mr. Smith, referring to these exhibits
using them to e¥plain your computation, would you give
your reason for disagreeing with the testimony which has
been offered on behalf of Union 0il Company?

A Wiell, I think the behavior of Union's
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Number Two well can be explained without breaking the
law of gravity. I think to understand the reason this
well behaves as it does that you have got to make a study
of some other pools in this area.

I would like to refer to the Exhibits Number
Three and Number Four at this time.

Now, my interpretation of the trapping
components in both of these pools is due to a porosity
pinch-out on the north side or the northeast side of the

east to the southeast plunging nose, the wells are very

configuration. It's almost amazing that you can find
almost an identical well in each pool.

When we were first developing the Todd pool,
needless to say we were at a loss to explain some of the
behaviors that we ran into there.

As the pool was further developed, it began
to form a pattern and we began to make a little sense
out of why some of the wells acted as they did.

I would like to refer to Exhibit Number
Four. I have shown the porosity pinch-out as an orange
band marking the north flank of the nose, but the pro-

duction characteristics of some of the wells in this




pool didn't scem to make a lot of sensc.

If you will notice, thcre arce two streaks
that T show as reduced porosity and permeability
development trending north-south through this pool.

To refer to Numher Four A, which is the
cumulative production for the wells in this pool to
1-1-69, and I used this figure before we started having
water encroachment.

I{ you will notice our Number Four well
on the edge of the first north-south trending tight
streak had the cumulative production -- this well is
now abandoned, I might add ---- of six thousand six hundred
and thirty-five barrels of o0il. You can carry this on
further south to our marked Federal Number Five in Section
25, had fourteen thousand two hundred and eighty-five
barrels of cil before we converted it for saltwater
injection into the "C" zocne.

Then this tight streak seems to make kind of
a dog leg and swing over in and bring it down and into
the Skelly Number Two well in the southwest of the north-
west of 31 of 736.

If vou will notice the cumulative production
on these wells, when we get over midway between these

two tight streaks we start getting a 1ot better wells.




For instancce, our Val Two which is in
the northwest of the northeast of 30, had sixty-eight

thousand nine hundred ané seventy. It was drilled a

long time after these wells to the west. Our Val

Number One had sixty-five thousand seventy one. 0Our
Skelly well in the northwest of the northeast of 31 had
fifty-nine thousand three hundred and fortv-three. The
Skelly Two, fifty-four thousand. We drop on down in to
the Atlantic wells in the southwest - - southeast guarter
of 31, curmlative production to 1-1-69 was forty-six
thousand and -- for the Number One; thirty-seven thousand
for the Numbexr Two.

These wells are now approaching a hundred

}
}
1
s

thousand barrels cumulative production. Because some
of these wells were drilled at a later date, I had to
change this cumulative production figure. And, if you
will notice, on the last wells in the southwest side of
the pool T have a pencil figure in there which the cunulative
production -- which is the production for these wells in
Octoher of '69.

The Pan Ar well in the southwest of the
southeast of 29 had one thousand five hundred and forty-

two. The well in the scutheast of the southeast




was completed since the first of the year for an

initial potential of a hundred and thirty-four

s |

barrels a day.

~

Tae —-- our Gates Number Two well in the
northeast of the northwest in October produced one
thousand one hundred and forty-s x. The Gulf Number
One well produced fcur thousand two hundred and eiaht,
and the Gulf Number Two produced four thousand one hundred
and ninety-seven. 'The Number Three well is a low well
structurally and was in water.

I think this points out that going north-
south through this field -- through this field -- or
this pool and also, we are beginning to sec the same
thing in the Bluitt pool; we have these streaks of
reduced porosity and permeability. They QU noi appear
to extend all the way through the field. I think that
in some instances this may merely bhe a reduction of
poreosity and permeability. I think also in other instances
that it can be impermeable.

And even though you are .low structurally
in the field, if you are on the east side of one of these

tight streaks, you can have a gas pocket trapped against




it. But pulling around the southern end of these,
you will have common o0il phase gcing around the
bottom of it.

J think -- that's one reason I pointed out
these wells on the southwest end of the pecol have good
production. They have this tight streak in the “odd-San
Andres well ~-~ dces not extend all the way through the
field. And I have shown on there in a green dash line
how I visualized that a gas pocket could be trapred against
this tiqght streak.

| I think we have got to consider that cores

and the logs themselves are not going to give us the

whole story on porosity and permeability in this pool.

"1 have cored wells that had oil in them,
excellent buggy porosity and vinpoint porosity and
treat the well and acidize it and get enough of a show
to make you think you have a well and go ahead and give it
a sand-oil fracture and end up with nothing.

One reason for this as I have observed in

the cores that you will find porosity filled with gypsum.
I think it's possible in these wells to have -- in fact,
I know it is; I have seen it -- have the gypsum dissolve

out, and you have the core analyzed and get some pretty
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gqood norosity and permeability, but in reality it
isn't there hecause this is -'hat is washed out from the
wvells being drilled.

To bring out the point that the well is
in the vertical and horizontal limits of the pool,
you can just iook at the cross sertion which was the same
cross section that I presented in the first hearing
for pool designation; and you can see that both of Union's
wells are comnpleted within what is determined the vertical
limits of the pool.

To go into a little more detail on unusual
production characteristics, I would like to refer to
Exhipit Number Five, which is the three wells that I
mentioned previously. The Livoudair Three in the north-
cast of the northwest of 30, the val Two in the northwest
of the northeast of 30 and the Featherstone Federal HMNumber

Cne in the northeast of the northwest of 29.

Q Those are all in the Todd pool?

A Yes, sir; they are all in the Todd pool.
0O All right.

A As vou can see on the structure map and

also from the log sections, the Val State Number Two

and the Livoudair Federal Numpber Three are almost flat.




They are within two feet of ecach other structurally.
T'he Livoudair Three nearly drove us
crazy trying to figure out what was going on. This

well was one of them that we treated, sand oil fracked

it. We had a little show, and then we had a high GOR.
frying to figure out what in the world was the matter --
I would like to read just a little bit of our daily pro-
duction recori on this well.

"3-27-67, flowed and swabbed fifty-six
barrels of load; total four hundred and eighty-two barrels
of load recovered to date. On the twenty-four sixty-fourth
inch choke making five hundred and ninety-one point eight
thousand cubic feet of gas per day." And structurally
there is not a lot of reason for that. It's a lower well
than the Val Two.

On the following day on an eighteen sixty-
fourth inch choke we made thirty-seven point twenty-twce
barrels of oil, sixty-eight pecint five barrels of
water and five thousand eighty-one poinrnt six cubic feet
of gas -- I mean, five hundred and eight-one thousand
voint s° - “ic feet of gas.

MR. RAMIIY: Was that load o0il?




THE WITNESS: WNo, that was load oil.
A (Centinuing) As you can sce from the

cumulative production figure, this well was not a
success to say the least; but we can go on and comnare
the log on our Featherstone Federal llumber One, which is
the farthest east well, some forty feet lower structurally,
and we ran into almost the same situation in completing this
well; acidized it, sand oil fracked it, made water and
made gas. We tried emulsion breakers in it and we
eventually plugged and ahandoned that well.

The interesting thing is that this well
is almost identical in behavior to our Roden Federal MNumber
One in the Bluitt pool. 1It's located in the southeast
of the northwest of Section 18.

As vou can see this well is perforated
in the P-2 or the "B" zone, whatever vou wish to call it.

I visualize, as I have plotted on the
Bluitt pool showing the tight streak coming down through
it, that this well is wvery probably in a very similar
structural position as our Featherstone Federal Number Two
in the San Andres pool.

I wounwld like to read some of the production

history on that well.




"January 26, last year, flowed seventy-five

noint two barrels of fluid; 27, flowed seventy-six barrcls

of fluid."” At this poiﬁt we had recovered volume wvise,
most of our load and we drowned out one tank and found
out that it was cut seventy-four percent.

I would also like to point out that at this
same time we were making five thousand and ten -~ or, no,
eXxcuse me —-- at this tme on the Z8th we had a gas test
by City Service which showed the well to be making
from seven hundred and forty-six thousand to one million
two hundred and fifty thousand cubic feet of gas ver
day through a twenty-four sixty-fourth inch choke.
Together with o0il, with a large amount of water, we
could dao back and swab the well doun and it will get
the water out from it and it will come back and make
this high gas. One reason we haven't attempted -- or we
did discuss maybe putting a pump on this well and keeping
the water moving and producing the gas -- but we felt that
it would deplete reservoir energy because we feel that
it is in the Bluitt pool.

I would like to point out some more similarities
hetween the Todd-San Andres and the BRBluitt pool.
Structural position deoesn't seem to make a

lot of éifference about what vou produce.




Oux Nurber Three Livoudalr Threoe well, 17 vou
will look on Bxhihit Number Four 1.  And this is
nroduction for the year 1968 and we arce heaginning to have
water coming in from the south indicating that we do
have a partial water drive.

But this Livoudair Number Two well which
is practically flat to our Livoudair Number Three which
is practically flat to our Feather -- *o our Val Number
Two -~ notice that it made two thousand three hundred
and twelve parrels of oil and two thousand and four
hundred barrels of water. Yet our Val Two well right
next to it produced thirty-five thousand six hundred
and forty-eight harrels of 0il and only three hundred
and sixty barrels of water.

You can carry this comparison through the

. P 1 a4 T L3l
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act that Union's Number One

[¢f]

well is a low producer is due to the fact that it is
close to one of these tight streaks. We have lost
porosity and vermeability which may impart account for
the water being produced.

I think the fact that the Baumgartener well
to the south of it is making better production is an

indication that we are apwroaching the end of this tight
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streak which extends more south through the field.

I don't think there is any way of proving
this except with additional drilling.

I would also like to point out in the Bluitt
pool, in Section 36, the Sun Ray AY Number Y'wo, on
Lxhibit Four B -- I mean, ves, in the Todé pocl, excuse
re -- it's in the northeast of the northeast of Section
36. In 1968 it produced five thousand seven hundred and
eicghty-seven bharrels of oil and six thousand eight hundred
and forty barrels of water.

The two wells to ﬁhe south produced considerable
water, but I would like to refer tc production back earlier
when these wells were completed or closely to the completion
cdate of these wells. I would like to point out that in
production for 1967; I will read the monthly water pro-
duction for the AY Two well. And I would like you to
note the structural position of this well in relation toc
the two wells to the south of it.

The AY Two, January, sixteen hundred barrels
of water; February, fourteen hundred; March, fifteen;

April, sixteen; May, sixteen eighty; June, seventeen hundred;

eighteen hundred; eighteen hundred; eighteen hundred;:
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cighteen fifty; cighteen hundred. And yet we can come
down to these wells that are way lower structurally and
refer to the AY Four and Six for thesc same periods;
twelve, ten, fifteen, twenty, twenty-five, thirty,
thirty-five, thirty-seven, thirty-eight.

So, I think we can get 1nto positions 1in
proximity to these tight streaks where we will produce
gas or water or oil without having it make much rhxyme
or reason in cousidering the established oil-water
for the gas-oil contact of these pool.

I think it would be detrimental toc the
pool to let the Union well produce gas. I think we
need more drilling to the east and to the south. I think
there is a very strong possibility that we are still in
the Bluitt pool and that we have communication around the
south end of this tight streak.

0 (By lMr. Kellahin} Would you object i the
well were allowed to produce gas according to the eighty
acre proration unit on which it is located now?

A Well, now seriously; it woculd be within the
proration rules of the pool.

Q In other words, you would object to the

designation of a new gas pool for this well?
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A Yes, sir.

O Were Exhibits One through Six including

Exhibit Four A, Four B and Five A, 3, and C and 1'wo

A and Two B prepared by vou or under your supervision?
A Yes, sir.
MR. KELLAHRIN: At this time we move
admission of the Applicant's Exhibits. Franklin Aston

and Tair's Pxhibits.

MR. NUTTER: TFranklin Aston and Tair's
Exhibits -- what is it, one through five?

MR. KELLAHIN: One through six.

MR. NUTTER: One through Six including the

A,B,C's will be admitted into evidence.

(Whereupon, Franklin

Aston and Fair's Exhibits
Onz, Two, Two A, Two B,
Three, Four, T'our A, Four

3, Five, Five A, Five B,
Five C and Six were admitted
in evicdence.)

MR, MNUTTER: Is that all?

ITIR. KELLAIIIN: And that completes the

examination of the witness.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of the

witness?

MR. RUSSELL: Yes.
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" Mr. Srith, ¢n vour exhirits Tertaining

: K ! y s = shetolhc i coour 1ired
Lo the Tl nonl wnere you have sRetched in vour littio

nas-nibl contact there, little cas rvocket, vou didn't

ean to dmply that it was there?  ITi's ducht 2 pessibility?

I o, it's a possibkbility that it could be
thore,

O Then you have, likewise, drawn in a similar
aas pocket on your Exhibit Three which would explain
the gas production from the Union well.

N T might also add that we had considered moving
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south of the Featherstone l'cderal well and maybe
trying again, but under what we have seen now, I doubt
that we woculd.

I can visualize these as being narrow gas
pocket alonag the east edge of these tight streaks.

O Now, if you take a look at your bBExhibit
urber Four A, Mr. Smith, and you have got your -- on
the left side there, you have got your narrow band of
low permeability or whatever you want to call it,
nermeability pinch-out, coming down through the thirg
well there, being seventy-seven thirty-three barrels
of cumulative production. . Can't you extend that on
clear down to the fourth well, the cne that has made
only eight thousand fifty and say here you do have
a permeability break that separates the pool?

A I didn't do that because this well was
drilled much later than the others. I think the well
that I stopped -- that I stopped this on, the Skelly --
I might point out that we drilled the well in the northeast
of the northwest of Section 31, and tested the Todd-San
Andres and never got anything out of it. We got this
on a farm out from Skelly. Skelly came back and asked

us if we would care to go with him on a re-entry and
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try for a re-entry and we turned it down.

They drilled this well and felt that maybe

rt

the o0il was south of them. They moved down and drilled
their second well, southwest. And they got a real poor
well there. Then after that, we went back and farmed
out the northeast quarter of 31 and drilled the Skelly

Number One and Two wells., They are our two best wells in

the field.

Q You got two good wells there?
A Right. Yes, sir, and now these -- the wells
to the south were drilled bv A. C. Holder -- are, oh,

I can't give yvou dates exactly, but they are a year or

two later than the Skelly well.

o Are those the two wells in the southeacst
of 317
.‘A Yes, in the southeast of 31.
Q Well, in other words, this -- the first

one there which has made forty-six thousand barrels
is a relatively new well by comparison with the two
‘wells to the west of it?

A Forty-six thousand, that is our Atlantic
Two well., It is- -

0] That's not the Holder well?




A In the southeast of 317

0 Yes.

A No, that's our Atlantic well.

Q Where is the Holder well?

A The Holder wells are south. They are

in the southwest quarter of 31.
0O Oh, they are in the southwest quarter of

31.

A And he drilled after we drilled our wells

n the southeagt of 31, i

b=

0 Well, how does current wroduction compare
to these four wells?

A They are- -

0 Your well is forty-six thousand and then

this Sun Ray well over here with sixty thousand?

A The Sun Rayv well and our Atlantic well --
T don't know -- I haven't got the cumulative production
figure on the Sun Ray wells. I think they are approaching
a hundred thousand; maybe still short of it some. But
they are now starting to make water, and our Atlantic
wells are making water. And our Cook well in the southwest

of 32 is pretty high water producer. We feel that we have
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had the water contact move up on us in this area.
0 I sece.
MR. NUTTER: »Are there any further questions
of Mr. Smith?

MR. RUSSELL: Yes, I do have a couple.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. RUSSELL:

Q Mr. Smith, what was the original bottom

hole pressure in the Rluitt-San Andre
d>le pressure in the Rluitt-San Ancre

gasg ca

n if uvon
ap, i1r you

A Seems to me like twelve hundred pounds,
but I don't know.
MR. KELLAHIN: We will offer that with
another witness.
MR. RUSSELL: And also the o0il zone.
THE WITHESS: He will testify to it.
G (By Mr. Russell) Did any of the tight wells
-which you have referred to in your testimony, produce
dry gas at the rate of over six million cubic feet per day?

A These wells that I ;eferred to?

0O Yes.

A No.
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0 What auantities were thev? Do you reccali?
A Well, T read the figures. OCur Roden
Federal MNumber One was tested at one and a cuarter
million, I think.
The Livoudair Federal Number Three, I
believe, was- - DBut the actual oil wells have not

made gas- -

0 That was dry gas. What vyou were referring
to was the dry gas?

A Well, I wouldn't call it a dry gas.

We moved packers in the hole -- in fact, I dqn't know
that we had it analvyzed, but we were trying to find out
where our gas was coming from.

If you will notice in the Ellen Livoudair
Federal Three- -

MR. KELLAHIN: What Exhibit is that?

THE WITNESS: On Five A.

A (Continuing) We had an unusual porosity
development right at the top of the Slauaghter section.
It loocks like it might be about four-one ten. Ve
suspected that maybe all of our gas was coming from
this. We set a packer below it, and fcund out that we

had shut off a lot of our gas but we had also shut off

sOome
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oil. And we moved it back up the hole, and I think
it's just one of those situations where you are coming
close to the permeability and porosity barrier. VYou
might have these pockets trapped in there, and I don't
they make -- they have any real relation to the oil-
water or the gas-oil contact proper.

0 (By Mr. Russell) You were not stating
that this Unicn Number Two well is in a tight spot or
area, are you?

A I think it's fairly close to cne, but I
don't -—- I also don't think this: That it's always
going to be the same distance from one of these things
where you get good porosity or poor porosity. I mean,
youn are not going te cav that all wells two hundred feet
from the tight streak are going to be good and those
that are one hundred feet are going to be bad. I don't
think there is any way to perdict this.

0 But the other wells which you are referring
to are in the tight ar=as, are they not?

A Vhich wells are you talking about?

O The one which you were referring to on the
logs.

A Well, our Val Two was a good well. 'The




69

Featherstone Federal is in a tight streak and the
Livoudair Federal Three is approaching a tight
streak.
0O The whole gamut?
A You bhet. Yes,
MR. RUSSELL: I have no further questions.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions
of this witness? You may he excused.

It's almost five minutes after 12:00

How long is your witness gQing to take
on direct, Mr. Kellahin?

MR. KELLAHIN: About twenty minutes.

MR. NUTTER: We had better recess, then.

We will recess the hearing until 1:15.

(WHEREUPON, the hearing was adjourned

at 12:05 P.M.)




70

MR, NUTTER: The hearing will come to
ordex, please. We will resume with Case Number 4317,
and Mr. Kellahin, I believe you were about to call
another witness,

MR. KELLAHIN: We will call !Mr. Gratton.

PATRICK J. F. GRATTON

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Would you state your name, please?
A Yecs. Patrick J. F. Gratton.
Q And by whom are you employed and in what

position, Mr. Gratton?

! A By FEugene Mearburg in ballas, Texas, as

L

And have you ever testified before the 0il
Conservaticn Commission and made your qualifications as
a geologist a matter of record?
A Yes, I have,
MR, KELLAHIN: Are the witness' qualifications
acceptable?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, they are.
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¢ (By Mr. Kellahin) !Mr. Gratton, are vyou
farmiliar with the Bluitt-San Andres Associated 0il
and Gas Pool?

A Yes, I am.

0 Now, did you give testimonv for Lugene
Nearburag at the hearino 3275 which established this
pool and the producing and spacing requlations?

A Yes, I did.

0 Now, you have heard the testimony of Mr.
John Howard and Mr. Adrian Turney regarding the Union
Number Two Federal 18 Well located in the southeast
of the southeast of Section 18, Township 8 South,
Range 38 East; did you not?

A Yes, sir.

Q And you heard them testify that -- to the
effact that it is a new discovery gas well and should

be allowed to produce as they have requested?

A Yes; I hearc¢ that and I do not agree with

it.
O And why do you not adgree with that testimony?
A Because I believe that the Union Number Two

18 Federal in the southeast southeast of Section 18,

~ Township 8 South, Range 38 East is a completion which is
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in contact with the o0il phase of the Bluitt and San
Andros Assoclated Pool.

@, Now, referring to what has been marked
as Hearburg’s Iixkhibit Number One; would vou identify
that exhibit, vlease?

A Yes. Nearburg's Exhihit Number One is a
San Andres Pi structure map of the Bluitt field area
of Roosevelt County, New Mexico. And shows the configuration
of the greater Bluitt structure in the vicinity of Union's
application and in the rest of the field area. This
map is drawn on a marker 275 to 285 feet above the
principal producing interval in this area. The
interval is known as the San Andres-Slaughter B Zone,
sometimes called the upper part of the P-1, sometimes
identified as the Todd zone; but it is the same zone
that others have referred to in their testimony here.

This mav also shows the status of the wells
in the area with 0il wells shown as solid circles and
gas wells shown as symbols with eight points radiating
on the compass.
I have also shown on the map the location of

the San Andres-Slaughter cection iﬁ the extreme southeast

portion of the field and how this ties in with the Union
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Number Two Federal 18 which is the critical well in
this area.
The map shows that there are approximately
twenty wells now drilled and completed in the oil rim
of the Bluitt-San Andres Associated Pool; and a number,
approximately ten gas wells located also in this field.
The gas wells produce from both the B zone and the P-1
which is overlying San Andres dolomit-~. The o0il wells
are limited to the B zone and Union's Number Two Federal
18 is opened up only in the B zone.
Q P or B?
A In the B zone, as in Baker.
I would like introduce Lxhibit Number 'Two by

referring to the line of the San Andres-~Slaughter cross

section shown in the southeast corner of the field.
Exhipbit Nwibel Two, Nearburg's kExiibit Number
Two, 1s a San Andres-Slaughter cross section in the Bluitt
field area of Roosevelt County, New Mexico,.
It runs irom the Baumgartener MNumber One
USA, in the northwest of the northeast of Section 19,

Township 8 3outh, Range 38 East, north through the Union

0il Company Number One Federal 18, located ir the south-

west of the southeast of Section 18, Township 8 South,




Range 38 East;

tlumber Iwo Federal 18,
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and then on to the east to the Union

located in the southeast of the

southeast of Section 18, Township 8 South, Range 38

Last.,

This cross section is built from so-called

porosity logs and shows the Slaughter Section consisting

of the P-1 and the B zone of the P-2.

The B zone previously

identified as the Todd zone in earlier testimony.

The cross section shows

that the threec

subject wells are all verforated in the B zone.

and each was

potentialled

déy plus six

Each well has dolomite porosity development

completed initially for
The Baungartener Numher
for a hundred and forty

barrels of water. This

about fifty barrels of oil per day.

commercial production.

TIC A
~ A

Tvm 3~ Ty
«a Al raad b

b4

barrels of oil per
well is now producing

It is located only

1840 feet southwest of the Union Number Two Federal 18.

The Union Oil Number One Fedexral 18 was

originally completed pumpning one hundred barrels of oil

per day plus eight barrels of water per day.

It is now

averaging about fifteen barrels of oil per day plus two

barrels of water ver day.

The Union Number Two Federal 18 was completed




for calculated absolute open flow of six million three
hundred and forty thousand cubic feet of gas per day.
It is shut-in currently. 1t is only a guarter of a
wile, that is about thirteen hundred and twenty feet
between each of these wells, and although the Union
0il Number One Federal 18 was originally completed for
commercial production, it is now falling to a point
which indicates that it is near some kind of permeability
barrier.

On the other hand, the Baumgartener liumber
Cne USA has the current production which indicates that
it is not being affected seriously by any permeability
pinch~out.

The character of the electric logs that
are shown in the cross section and core analvsis on the
Union Cil Mumber Two Federal 18 indicates that this reservoir

is very well developed; cood porosity and good permeabhility.

The Exhibit Number Three of Nearburg is
a pressure map showing the -- as best we could tell it -~
the pressure which was present in this field before it
underwent active development.

Fxhibit Number Three shows the reservoir
pressure at the gas contact as originally identified

in the field at about minus five sixty; and it covers the
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Bluitt field arca of Rooscvelt County, llew Mexico.

This is an unaltered copy of an exhibit
which was placed before the Commission at the hecaring
for Case 3975 on the 26th of lMarch, 1969; and was our
best information at that time of the distribuation
of pressure in this area. There actually appeared to be
a pressure gradient; that is, the pressure appeared on
a regional basis to have originally been a little lower
to the east than up on the structure. This is before
development.

ilowever, some of our pressure information
was admittedly weak since we had to rely upon shui-in
pressures on drill stem tests which can introduce errors
of one hundred to two hundred pounds easily. Nevertheless,
I call your attention to the fact that the two pressures
which were recorded by bottom hole pressures bombs in
the early stages of this fieid development at the
Nearburg Number One Kirkpatrick Fecderal in the southeast
of the southeast of Section 11, Township 8 South, Range
37 East and the Nearburg Number Kirkpatrick Federal in
the northwest of the northeast of Section 14, Townshivp
8 South, Range 37 East, both indicate an original

rescrvolr pressure at the gas-oil contact of approximately




fifteen hundred and ten pounds.

0 Were these two wells completed originally
in the gas cap?

A These two wells were completed open both
in the P-1 and in the B zone. However, initial oro-
duction from both of these wells was strictly dry gas.
The first two years there was no sign of oil at all.

The Number Two Kirkpatrick Federal was
completed about twen’ v feet high to the Number One
{irkpatrick Federal and based upon c¢il production which

developed later in the life of the Number One

W3 slrmad s
...... CaTX

cderal, we were able to identify the gas-oiil
contact as approximately minus five sixty in the Bluitt
Associated Pool.

This map also shows the pressures which
were encountered in the early stages of developing the
0oil rim to the gas cap in the B zone.

The original gas developrment began in 1963,
and it was not until late 1968 that active o0il development
took place on the southeast nose of this structure. Shut-in
bottom hole pressures were recorded for four wells after

they had been completed a short time only to see how much

draw down had taken place due to approximately five and a
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half years of gas production from the gas cap.

You will note looking at wells in Section
13 or Township 8 South, Range 37 East, that the oil
wells completed in the B zone and closer to the gas wells,
specifically the Nearburg Numher One Betts Federal in the
southwest of the ncrtheast of Section 12, and the
Nearburg Number Two Betts Federal in the northeast of the
southwest of Section 13, showed approximately two hundred
pounds less pressure than the original reservoir pressure
in the field; indicating that gas production over a
five and a half year period had caused drainage at least
a half a mile away. Other wells a little farther away
from the gas cap -- for example, the Franklin Aston and
Fair Number One Bluitt Federal in the northeast of the
southeast of Section 13, showed less pressure decline
or reduction and she . »4d approximately seventy-four pound
drop from what the original pressure was indicated to
be.

Clearly, as we moved in a southeasterly
direction with our current oil develovment program, we
were getting away from the affect of gas withdrawals from
the gas can lacated several in some instances, and as

close as one mile to the northwest.
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Wie will be conducting additional vressare
measurcments as part of the Conservation Commission's
direction to measure botton hole nressures on a
systematic basis shortly. Tn fact, wo huive scheduled
tests for a number of wells here in !arch., X
anticipate that we will still scc this same pattern
with, of course, lower pressures and also with less
effect as we go in a southeasterly dircction.

The original need for Exhibit Number
Three of Nearbura's wias to demonstrate that this field
was indeed an associated pool where gas withdrawals
updip were cffecting the reservoir downdip and that
loss of o0il recoverv would recunlt duc to migration
of the oil rim into the gas cap.

As a result of testimony presented by

Franklin Aston and Fair, Incorporated, and by Nearburg

and other parties, and after running detailed reservoir

)]
»!
1
!
)

fluid studies, the Commission ordered that in Number

¢

R-1670-I, that in order to pr=vent waste which would
result frowm o0il bating the gas cap, that there would he
a balanced removal usinag a formula proposed by the

Cormmission to egquate the volumes removed downdip in the
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o1l rir with those reroved in the cas cap.

My feelino i3 that the Union Number Two
Federal 18 is a local accurulation of gas cast of a
pvermeability barrier which extends martway into the field.
And that the o0il nhase of the Bluitt Associated Pool
is in contact with this gas, and that the withdrawal of
any gac from the Unidon Number Two Federal 18 should be
accordinag to the formula which aprlies to the rest of the
vells in the Bluitt field so as to prevent oil hathing
the gas zone in the Union Numher 218.

Exhibit Number Four of Eugene Nearburqg is
a comparison of Qil and water saturation in the Bluitt field
area of Roosevelt County, New Mexico. We show a
conparison between the Union Number One Federal 18 and
the Union Number Two Federal 18.

Field experience is pretty well shown that
we need porosity values greater than five percent in
order to have any of this contribute oil or gas in
substantial quantities into the well bore. If we
drop below about five percent, we very rarely have
permeabilities greater than a tenth of a millidarcy.

Accordingly, I have shown the core lab
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analysis in the B zone for both of these wells
for values of porosity greater or equal to five percent.
Referring back to Exhibit Number Two, you
will note the core interval outlined in red on both of the
subject wells; and that it embraces only the B zone of
the Slaughter section plus thevanhydrite immediately
above and immediately below. And does not include
any analysis of rocks from the P-1 which is gas saturated
in this area. The amazing £hinq is when this core
analysis -~ that when the averaqe, and these each
represent about one foot or sampling every foot, the
average of the analysis from the 0il completion of the
Union Number 118 against the average for the gas completion
and the Union Wumber Two Federal 18 is identical or as
close to heing identical as one would ordinarily find
in comparisons of this sort. The average oil saturation
in the Union Number 118 is six point eight percent and
that compares with seven point seven percent in the
Number 218; and the averade water saturation is thirty-
eioht point seven percent in the MNMumber 118 andé thirty-
four point four percent in the Number 218.

My conclusions of what the situation is to
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explain this, is simply that the gas which is currently
beiﬁq produced out of the Union Federal 18 is very close
to an oil zone. 1In fact, it may have been displaced
0il out of its immediate area. And this proximity which
is so apparent by looking at the Exhibit Number One where
we are thirteen hundred and twenty feet in one direction
and eighteen hundred and forty fcet in another direction
from o0il production, along with the other information I
have presented and the fact that we will lose o0il pro-
duction in this field if we allow the oil rim to bath a
gas zone makes me recommendc that the Union Number Two
Tederal 18 be treated as part of the Bluitt-San Andres
Associated Pool.

e are currently drilling the Number Seven
Kirknmatrick Federal, which is a well located in the
northeast of the southeast of Sccticn 14, Township 8
South, Range 37 East. This well will reach total depth
in approximately two days and the drilling contractor
is currentiv rlanning on moving directly te the Union
Number One Federal 17, located in the southeast of the
southwest of Section 17, Township 8 South, Range 38 Last.

The Union Number One Federal 17 is a one-half

mile easterly conformation to the Union Number Two Federal




it
~
[

(8]
.

The early plans for drilling and cvaluative
this test and the nature of the understanding of the
geology ind engineerinag of this reservoir makes me
believe that this a critical or at least a very important
test and the results of which could very heavily influence
the Commission‘’s appreciation of the geoloyy and reservnir
engineering in this vart of the field.

I would like to take Union's Exhibit Number
One now and show on it my belief why they, themselves
are making a good cause for limiting the production on
the Union Number Two Federal 18. If I could have a ccpy
of the exhibit so I could look at it. nlease. Number
One on Union.

MR. NUTTER: That was the one with the overlay?

THE WITNESS: Yes,.sir.

A (Continuing) For the pnurpose of the
transcript, the Union Number One Exhibit is a structure
contour map of the Bluitt tield, Roosevelt County, New
Mexico and it covers essentially the same area as
Nearburg's Exhibit Number One; however, Union has drawn
their map to the scale one inch equals two thousand feet.

You will note that in this interpretaticn




of Union's, they show a northern limit of the effective
Todd porosity ruaning through the south side of Section
7 and €& and the north side of Section 16, all being in
Townshir 8 South, Range 38 Rast.

They also show a permeability pinch-out
running due south from this Todd zone porosity pinch-out
and stretching down into the field throuch the approximate
center of Secticon 18, Township 8 South, Rancge 38 East.
And they show a gas accumulation on the east side of this
permeability pinch-ocut. Theyv also show that there is no
effective condemning dry hole between this area and the
Bledso field of West Texas which lies approximately two
miles east on trend and right on the New Mexico-Texas
state 1line.

I have studied all of the logs and the

Bledso field and the completions and the production

information and while many of these were open hole completions
from two zones, I am firmly convinced that the oil is
cominy from the B zone of the San Andres.
This puts this ©il area in direct contact
with, and in the same reservoir, as the gas zone wiiich

they have completed from in the Union Number Two Federal

18,




Furthermore, immediatz2ly west of the
permeability pinch-out drawn down into Section 19 of
Township 8 South, Range 38 East, Union has drawn the
edge of the 0il field running throuagh a series of’wells
along the south side of the field and on the north end
of Section 24, Township 8 South, Range 37 East and Section
19, Township 8 South, Range 38 kast.

Since all of thesce wells along this
edge of the field are commercial producers, it is much

more likely that the extent of the Bluitt field reaches

much farther south and into, approximately, the middle
of Section 24 and 19 vreviously referred to.

Now, the Baumcartener Nunber One USA was
previously reported to be making fifty barrels of oil
per day currently. I see very little justification for
drawing the vinch-out as Union has this far south in

light of that producing well. And since the o0il field

obviously extends a Jittle bit further than the
middle of the well bore in a southerly direction, it
most likely does connect with a down dio c¢il vphase in
Section 20 and Section 17, and eventually possibly

connecting through Section 16 all being in Township 8
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South, Range 38 Tast, to the Bluitt ~- pardon, to th
Bledso field.

This would mecan that if nressure was reduced
in the Union Number 218 Federal, this oil would tend
to migrate into the gas phase, and there would be loss
accordingly.

Based uron all these arguments, I believe
that it would be wise to treat the Union Number 218
as vart of the Bluitt Associated pocl until we have
v strond evidence that there is an isolated gas
cap separate and distinct from the Rluitt field.
Otherwise, it's very likely tnat we will lose production
and reservoir encdrgy will be reduced throughout the B
zone in this general area since we have demnonstrated
that wells can drain areas un to a mile awav.

In this resvpect, I ccacur with Franklin
Aston and Fair. Fugene Nearburg is opnosed to a new
field designation for the Union MNumber Two Federal 18.

0 (By *r. Kellahin) Vt{lere Fxhibits One
through Four prepared by vyou or under yvour supervision?
A Yes, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: At this tirme I would like to

offer in evidence Lxhikits One through Tour, Nearburg's
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Fxhibits.
MR. NUTTER: Nearhurg's Dxhibits OCne
through Four will be admitted in evidence.
(*“herecupon, Nearburdg's
Iixhikits Numbers One,
Two, Threc and Tour
wore admitted in evidenca.)
MR. KELLAHIN: Do you have anvthina to
add, Mr. Gratton?

THE WITKRESS: I do not.

MR. KELLAHIN: That comnletes the

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of
Mr. Gratton?

MR, RUSSELL: 1o questions.

MR. NUTTER: Mr., Cratton, tell me how lew
Mexico is going to lose if we cause the migration of
0oil from Texas to come into lHew lMexico?

THE WITHNESS: You would be pretty safe.
Those wells are not too good.

MR. NUTTER: Any other questions of the
witness? He may be excused.

Do you have anything further, Mr. Kellahin?

MR, XELLAHIN: That's all I have, Mr. Nutter.

IMR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anvthing else




they wish to offer in Case 43172

MR,OENGPAM: T oan Tom Fnaram from
Roswell, and I was originally the opcrator of the
first well in the Bluitt field that was drilled and
there is a complete gas analysis available on that well if
it would help vyou.

MR. NUTTER: 1Is that one of those dry gas
wells?

IR. ENGRAM: Yes, a dry gas well; and the
onliy thing that I recall about it specifically is
that the GPM was very low -- I mean it was -- we were
operating a gasoline plant and we were looking for
another source of gas. And the specific gravity was in
the neighborhood of point eight,; or something like that.

MR. NUTTER: If you could furnish us with
that gas analysis, I would appreciate it.

MR. ENGRAM: I would be haopy to.

MR. MNUTTER: Does anvbody have anythinog further

ch ¢+~ Nnffar ivn Cac~ A217D
sn e o< LTS S 30 B

S

We will take the case under advisenmnent.
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Direct Examination by Mr. Russell
Cross-Examination by Mr. Kellahin
Redirect FExamination by Mr. Russell
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Cross-Examination by Mr. Ramey

ADRIAN F,. TURNEY

Direct Examination by Mr. Russell
Cross=-Examination by Mr. Nutter
Redirect Examination by Mr. Russell
Recross-Examination by Mr. Kellahin

GRANT M, SMITH

Direct Examination by Mr. Kellahin
Cross-Examination by Mr. Russell
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Cross-Examination by ir. Russell
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Direct Examination by Mr. Kellahin

89

18
22
22
25

27
34
39
40

44
62
62
66

70




a0

OFFERED AND

MARKED FOP ADMITTED IN

NUMBER IDENTIFICATION EVIDENCE
Exhibits 1, 2 g 3 4 33
Exhibit 4 27 33
Exhibit 5 28 33
Exhibit 6 30 33
Exhibits 7 & 8 31 33
Exhibits 9 g 10 44 44

Franklin Aston g Fair's
Exhibits Numbers 1, 2,
2A, 2B, 3, 4, 4A, 4B,
5, 5A, 5B, 5C and 6
Nearburg's Exhibits 1,
2, 3 & 4 87
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STALE OF i IinxiIch )
) SS

COUNTY OF BIRNALILLQ )

I, CA FRENLEY, Court Rernorter in and for the
County of Bernalillo, State of dNew Mexico, do hereby
certify that the forecoinc and attached Yranscript
of Hearing before the New lloxico 0il Conscrvation
Commission was renorted by me; and that the same
is a true and correct record of the said proceedindgs

H 1.
to the |

sest of my knowiedge, skill, and ability.

/) J 77 /
iy il

VCA FIENLEY ' COURF REPORTER
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SPECIALIZING IN;

DEPOSITIONS, HEAR!NGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P, O, BOX 1092 ® PHONE 241-6497 v ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIIL CONSKERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
February 25, 1270

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OI:

Avplication of Union 0il Company of
California for the creation of a

new gas pool anc special pool rules,
Roosevelt County, New Mexico.

Case No. 4317

BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING




MR. UTZ: Case 4317.
MR, HATCH: Case 4317. Awvplication of Union
0il Company of California for the creation of a new gas
pool and special vool rules, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.
I dicdn't read the cover letter very carefully,
acvertised it for the wrong date. They asked for it to
he set for March 4th: so, I recommenc that it be continued
to March 4th.
MR. UTZ: 4317 will be continued to March 4th.
That got ric¢ of a bunch. That leaves six cases

and thev will ke taken in orcer, numerical orcder that is.




STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
} s8

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, CLENDA BI'RKS, Court Reporter in and for the
County of Rernalillo, State of New Mexico, ¢o herebhy
certify that the foreqoing and attached Transcript of
Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
was reported by me; anc that the same is a true and conrrect

record of the saicd vroceecdings to the best of my knowledqge,

skill and abilitvy.

My Commission Exnires:

March 12, 1973

) do hareby
& ccapiatg r"'dl"tiry that: ‘Im Doz

€J.ﬂ§
ths Bremis,
}”‘ ot bl)i’c: o_‘L \"




DecXket No. 7-70
DOCKET: EXAMINER HBEARING - WORDNRCDLY - MAR:H 4. 1970

9 A.M. - OIl. CONSERVA'TION “OMMISCION CONFERENCE RI0M,
- STATE LAND GFFICE DRULLDEING, SHNTA_JE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases wil: be heard boaicre Danie. . Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examinar :

CASE 4318: Application oi Pan Pmarirnan Favtrolcsum Covporation for a non-
standard gas provabion unit, L2i dounty, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-stylad cause, saoeks the conscelidation of two
existing non-standard gas pruration units into on2 320-acre
non-standard unit —omprising the N/2 of Seciion 7, ‘township 24
South, Range 37 Ez=s+, Jalmat Gais Feol, Leo County, New Mexico,
to be dedicated to its Mayosrs "B" Vederal K/A Wells Nos. 1
and 10, lccated in Units D and G respectively, of said Section
7. Applicant further seeks authcerity to prcduce the allowable
assigned te said unit from sither of szid wells in any pro-
portion.

CASE 4065: (Reopened) : ‘

In the matter of (Case No. 4065 being vecponced pursuant to the
provisions of Order No, R-3706, which order established 80-

acre spacing units for the Scuth Eunice-San Andres Poo]; Lea
County, New Mexico, for a pariocd of ons yzar. 11 interested

parties may appear and show ciuss why sald pool should not
be developed on 40-acre unit.

CASE 4314: {Continued and readvertised from February 25, 1970, Examiner
Hearing}
Application of Coastal States Gas Preducing Company for pool
redelineation, Lezx County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, s+egks the redelinestion cof certain pool
boundaries to include the delaotion of the W/Z2 and SE/4 of
Section 21, Townchip 13 South, Range 33 East, Lesa County,
aw Mexico, from the Lazy J-Pennsylvanian Pool end the exten-
sion of the North Baum Upps<r Pennsylvanisn Pool to include
said deleted anr=age.

CASE 4069: In the matts: of Casea No. <0359 hL=zing rzopened pursuant to the
(Reopened) provisions of Order No. R--27CI, whith order established 80-
acre specing unita for thz Lovington-D=vonian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, for 2 one-year psriecd. All interssted parties may
appear and show ciuse why said pen! zhould not bes developed on
40-acre units.

()




Examiner Hearing - March 4, 1970 Dokt 7-70
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CASE 4317: {Continued from the february U5, 1970, oximiner Hearing)

Application of Union 0Oil Compiny »f { alifornia for the
creation of a n<w gas prol and special peol rules,
Roosevelt County, Naw Mexiio. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause. ceeks the crastion of 4 new 8in Andres gas
pool for its Fedoerasl "i8" Well Neo., 7 lotatod 660 feet from
the South and Eaat lincs of Sestien 18 Jownship 8 South,
Range 38 East. Reccserzlt County. New Mox,¢o, and for tne
promulgation of sputizal rules ther~fcr, including provisions
for 160-acre spacing units snd 1 Cazing program.

CASE 4319: Applicaticn of Texuco Inz. for downhols —commingling, Lea
County, New Mexico. Aapplicant, in th=2 zbove-styled cause,
seeks authority to <ommingle production from the North
Vacuum-Abo Porl and the Vzcuum-Welf:=amp Pool in thz wellbores
of its New Mexico "Q" &Stat= Ws=11 No~. 4 =nd its New Mexico 'N"
State Well wWo. 6. triple complezticns lozatad raspectively in
Unit P of Secticn Z25. Township 17 dcuth, Range 34 East and
Unit L of Section 30,Township 17 South, Rangs 25 East, Lea
County, New Mexico.

CASE 4315: {Continued from February 25, 1970, Exzmine:

[
jas}
i
w
=
H.
o]
<)

Application of Pan American Fetroleum Corporation for pool
consolidation, L=2a County, New Mexivo. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, szeks the vonsolidatizn of the Fowler-
Lower Paddock and Fowler-Blinebry Pools, Lea County, New
Mexico, into one pool. Appiinant further requests that the
consolidated pool be govarnad by rules prz=sently applicable
to the Fowler-Blinebry Fcol.

CASE 4316: (Continued from Februzry 25, 1970, Dxaminer Hearing)

Application of Pan Amsrivan Petroleum Corporztion for an un-
orthodex gas well lorvztion. Eddy County. Naew Mexico.
Applicant, in the zbova-ctyled <muse, =2=ks 5n sxXception to
Rule 1C4 C 11 to permit the driiling of 2 well at an un-
orthodox gas well lozation 330 fest from the North and East
lines of Section 1}, downship 23 Souith, Range 26 East, South
Carlsbad-Strawn, -Atcka, and-Mcrrow Gas Pooliz, Bddy County,

New Mexico. The N/2 of s2id Section 11 o he dedicated to the

well.
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Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
t
Secretary-Director L-, 3 }7

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

State Land Office ’/////

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. Porter:

r+ ie respectfully requested that Case No. 4317,
being the application of Union 0il Company of california
for the creation of a new gas pool, which has been set
for February 25, 1970, be postponed under the examiner
hearing on March 4, 1970.

Respectfully yours,

el
/

hn F. Russell

——— .2




Dotkat no. 6-70

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - FEBRUARY 25, 1970

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE RCOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICC

ra

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Jtz, Examiher, or Daniel
S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4296: {Continued from the January 21, 1970 Examiner Hearing)
Application of S. P. Yates fcr a pressure mz2intenance project
expansion, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to expand the S. P. Yates West
McMillan Anderson Pressure Maintenance Project, authorized by
Order No. R-3852, by the injection of water into the Queen
formation through one additional well, the Anderson Well No.

3 located 2310 feet from the East line and 990 feet from the
South line of Section 11, Township 20 South, kange 26 East,
West McMillan-Seven Rivers-Queen Pool, Eddy County, New Mexicc.

CASE 4508: Application of Bill .J. Graham for salt water disposal, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above--styled cause,
seeks authority tec dispose of produced salt water into the
Delaware formation in the perforated interval from 4913 feet
to 4961 feet in his U. S. Smelting Federal Well No. 5 located
in Unit P of Section 22, Township 24 South, Range 32 East,
Doukhle X-Delaware Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4309: Application of Mobil $ii Corporation fTor an amendment of
Order No. R-3824, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No.
R-3824 to permit the drilling of its Humphrey Que=sn Unit Well
No. 13, a water injection well in its Langlie Mattix Humphrey
Waterflood Project, at a non-standard locatien 1500 feet
from the South line and 1220 feet from the East line of Section
4, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
in lieu of the location authorizad in said Orxd=r No. R-3824.

CASE 4310: Application cf Klabzuba, Munson and Seaman for zn unorthodox
0il well location, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drili a wildcat oil
well to the Devonian formation at a2n unorthodox location 700
feet from the East line and 2500 feet from the South line of
Section 13, Township 10 South, Range 27 East, Chaves County,
New Mexico.




February 25,
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CASE 4311:

CASE 4313:

CASE 4314:

1970 - Examiner Hecaring
Dasket Noe., 6-70

Application of C. E. Long for compulsory »ooling, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in thc abeve-ctyled ceause,
seeks an order force-pooling all mineral interests from

the surface> down tc the base of the Seven Rivers formation
underlying the S/2 of the NE/4 of Secticn 31, Township 21
South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to form two
40-acre proration units for Jalmat, Eumont, or South Eunice
Oil production to be dedicated to a well to be re-entered

in Unit H and a well to be re-entered or to be drilled at a
standard location in Unit G of said Section 31 and/or to
form an 80-acre non-standard gas proration unit in the event
gas production is encountered in the Jalmat or Eumont Gas
Pools. Also to be con.idered will be the costs of drilling
said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the
allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment
of charges for supervision of said well.

Application of U. 8. Potash & Chemical Company. Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
amendment of Order No. R-111-A to include the following-
described lands in the Potash-0il Area defined by said order:

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Township 23 South, Range 31 East,
Sections 19, 20, 27. 28, 29 and 30: All

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for & ncn-standard
gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks the establishment of 160-acre
non-standard gas proration unit comprising the N/2 S/2 of
Section 36, Township 21 South, Range 37 Eazt, Blinebry Gas
Pool, Lea County, New Mexicec, to bs dedicated to its State
367 Wells Nos. 2 and 3 located, respsactively, in Units L and
K of said Section 36. Applicant further sesks authority to
produce the allowable assigned to said unit from either of
the aforesaid wells in any proportion.

Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for pool
redelineation, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the redelineation of certain pool
boundaries to include the deletion of the W/2 and SE/4 of
Section 21, Township 13 South, Range 33 East, Lea County,

New Mexico, from the Lazy J-Pennsylivanian Pcol and the ex-
tension of the North Bauvm Upper Pennsylvanian Pool to include
said deleted acreage.
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CASE 4315:

CASE 4316:

—

CASE 4317:

Application of Pan American Petroisum

Corporation for pool consolidation, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secks the censolidation
of the Fowler-Lower Paddock and Fowler-Blinebry Pocls, Lea
County, New Mexico, into one pool. Applicant further reqguests
that the consolidated pcol be govearned by rules prescently
applicable to the ¥owler-Blinebry Pool.

Application of Pan American Fetroleum Corporation for an un-
orthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secks an exception to
Rule 104 C 11 to permit the drilling of a well at an un-
orthodox gas well location 330 feet from the North and East
lines of Section 11, Township 23 South, Range 26 East, South
Carlsbad-Strawn, Atoka, and-Morrow Gas Pcols, Eddy County,

New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section 11 to be dedicated to the
well.

Application of Union 0il Company of California for the creaticn
of a new gas pool and special pool rules, Roosevelt County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
creation of a new San Andres gas pool for its Federal "18"
Well No. 2 located 660 feet frcm the South and East lines of
Section 18, Township 8 South, Range 3& East, Roosevelt

County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special

rules therefor, including provisions for 160-acre spatcing

units and a casing projram.
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5'4423 & 3/<;¥ // //}
Mr. A.L. Porter, Jr. Lo ’
Secretary-Director
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

Santa Fe, New Mexico
Dear Mr. Porter:

I transmit herewith an application of Union
0il Company of California for the designation of a new
gas pool in Roosevelt County New Mexico.

Exhibits will be ready within the next week
or so at which time they will be forwarded to you. It
is requested that this case be set for the first examiner
hearing in March. e - ’

—

Very truly yours,

2.5 (el

Q,/JOhn F. Russell

JFR/1m

Enclosure




TOM L. INGRAM -

D0 SOUTH KENTUCKY AVENUE

ROSWELL ,NEW MEXICO 88201

10 Han § My 23

March 5, 1970

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0, Box 2088 _
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention Mr, D. S. Nutter

Re: Case #4317
Bluitt-San Andres Area
Roosevelt County, NM

Gentlemen:

In accordance with my statement at the hearing yesterday on the above
case, | am attaching the following:

1. Gas analysis from the Nearburg & Ingram #1 Kirkpatrick, dis-
covery well for Bluitt-San Andres gas (SE/4 SE/4 scction
13, T-8-S, R-37-E). This sample was taken from drillstem
test #2 @ 4540 - 4612, While this interval includes the
lower few feet of the P} zone, the logs indicate that this
is dense. Thus, the gas was coming from the P {Todd or main
pay in the field). This later was born out by the production
perforations @ 4592 - 94, and 4598 - 4600,

2. Gas analysis from Nearburg & fIngram #2 Kirkpatrick, shown on
Union's Exhibit #2 as Shell #1 Bluitt Unit (re-entered by
Nearburg & lIngram). Gas taken from perforations. When Shell
was testing this well in 1954, it had a CAOF of 3,000,000
cubic feet of gas per day.

Cne or both of the ahove were entered as exhibits in Case #2996 (Order
2665) on February 19, 1964. Bottom hole pressure data of 1515 psi and
1495 psi were also presented at that time.

By comparison of this with the Union #2 Federal 18, you will find that the
analyses are very similar in all respects, and further support our thoughts
that the wells are in communication.

Very gruly yours,

OM L. INGRAM
TLi:ee
Encl.




A Sample of

WO..” PETRO LAB, L C.

DtAL EMeRS50N 6.9701
DIAL EMenseN 6.717)

HYDRDCARBDN ANALYSIS

LABORATORY REPORT

Secured from

Vented Gas fro \Kirkpat.‘r,ic_yo. l

e
¥low Line -~ Locabion 13={3~37%

———

® © BOX 641
QDESSA. TEXAS
2411 WEST 42nND STREET

Charge hearburg & Ingram
Test No. iPi="53=00709
Date of Run ._Li=1=33

Date Received_ll=(-53

Sample No. 1

At lonsevelt County, New Mexien ._.Secured hy __Yarren
Purpose Time 8130 A, ¥;  Date
Sampling Conditions:
LOW-TEMPERATURE ANALYSIS ANALYSIS INFORMATION .
Volume of Sample cec. @________°F
Gas Vol. Liquid GPM Sp. Gr. Residue_________ _Vol. of Residue ._____________cc.
or Mol % Vol. % Moiecular Wgt. of Residue
VAPOR PRESSURE
Hydrogen Sulfide 15 , lbs, @ 100°F
Carbon Dioxide 8.0 Caiculated lbs, @ 100°F
Air GASOLINE CONTENT
Nitrogen —13.01. 26/10 Gasoline M8 G.P.M.
Oxygen 100,00 Propane 72 G.P. M.,
Methane 68,00 ___  _Excsess. Butanes _____,18  G.P. M,
Ethane — Sl TOTAL 1,35 _ G.P. M,
Propane —2.6h o712 .
Iso-Butane NN X S b S SULPHUR DETERMINATION
N-Butane WB3 .20
Iso-Pentane — Q19 — 07 . Hydrogen Suifide H2S grs/100 SCF
N-~Pentane <18 7 Mercaptans RSH. grs /100 SCF
iso-ilexane Sulfides RSR grs /100 SCF
N-Hexane Residual Sulphur RSSR. grs/100 SCF
Pentanes (2) Total Sulphur qrs /100 SCF
Hexanes (2) — o3 8
Heptane (2) _OTHER DATA
TOTAL 10000 1,35 o
BTU Content (Actual)_Dry Basis (Calc.) 919
(1) and lighter Sp. Gravity (Actual) . (Calc.) o772
{2) and heavier A.P.I. Gr. (Actual) Cale.)
Run by: Jo Wolf Checked byt ___J,. Wolf  Appreved: VQ\Z//M
Additional Data and Remarks CEIPIES

1

)

)
A

Y
© %

/

l‘ ~ Mr, Jo. A¢ Warren
Nearburg & Ingram
Box 847
Roswell, New Mexico

1l - File



Froctiona! Distillatiore Analysis Results Summary

Pctroleum Analvtical Laboratory Scrvice, Inc.

P O. Box 3H8 f'hone EM 6-2866

QODESSA, TEXAS

No ... ...

Run Nn. . ©LgD .
DATE OF RUN 12-24-63
Date Secured 12~-23-63

Run by .

Simpson & Graves _ Checked by . .

Additionol Data and Remarks

L AppAro-"zd byﬁ--,cz

--Z’J , e MZM”% .

AT Y -

A - ot & / p)

A Somple of _______GAS FROM KIRKPATRICK #2 SA - e e
Secured from__ __ Nearburg & Ingram o B e
At Mi1 nesand New MGXiCO o Secured by_____ e e

— e Time . oo Darte S,
Sampling conditions ____._Press. . S S ———
_Temp UV ~
FRACTIONAL DISTILLATION
Percentage Composition
MOL% LiQ.%
S - S Calc Sp Groee . ...« 187, e . S
. R e Cole, AP - L e
Carben Dioxdde . 9 48 ) - Calc. Vapor Press -~ ... ___. e M_Lb /bq lr‘
Av S . - — Sp. Gr. e U -
Nitrogen .. ......... _X0.85 ... Mol. Wt. . ) ) i
Qxygen ... - R
Hydrogen wh. . 0.82(510Grs./100 cu.ft.)
Hydrogen ... ... ; S,
Methane ... __61 Lﬁ:z__, -
Ethone_.............. __6.60 Liquid Content
Propane . L 2.92 Method G.P.M.
Sutanes ... - Based on Anolysis (Butanes) 0.340
lso-Butane ......... _ _O &4 0.34 ' oY Aty
N.Boton a.73 Bozed on Analysis (Pentanes & Heavier) -0.230
viane o Mo T - Bosed on Analysis {Propanes) . 0.801
Pentones ............ o - Based on Analysis (Ethar.e) —
lso-Pentane. ........ ___ Q.23 Heating V_qlue X
British Therma! Units Per
N-Pentane . o Q.21 Cu. F1.
Hexares + ... __ Q415 at 14.65 p.s.i.
Heptenes ... ... S _ _ ot 60 F
Method Gal. Dry Basis Wet Basis
TOTAL........... 22100.00 o - L Based on % Composition  ________ _9 923

— - - —_ U — e e — e -




Carbon copies of this letter sent to:

Uninn 0il Company of California
P. 0. Box 671
Midland. Texas 79701

Unicn 0il Company of California
J00 Security National Bark Building
Roswell . New Mexico 88201

Eugene E. Nearburg
3303 Lee Parkway
Dallas, Texas 75129

Franklin, Aston, & Fair
P. 0. Box 1090
Roswell, New Mexico 88201




QOVERNRORN
DAVID PF. CARGO
CHAIRMAN
O15L CONSERVATION COMMISSION AN® CommieeronEn
STATE OF NEW MEXICO Al-l!x...l'.. .Annnuo
P. O. BOX 2008 - SANTA FE
e7804 STATE @ROLOSISY

A. L. PONTER. JR.
SECRETARY . DIRECTON

April 2, 1970

Mr. Jack Russell Re: Case No. 4317
Attorney at Law Order Ko. R~-3942
Post Office Drawer 640 Applicant:

Roswell, New Mexico 88201 Union 0il Company of Calif.

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commis-
sion order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

=

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:
Hobbs OCC X

Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC

Other




OF THE STATE OF KEW MEXICO

|
BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISEION E
t
\

' IN THE MATTER OF THE HRARING ~

' CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
| COMMISSXON OF NEW MEXICO FOR
| THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4317
Order No. R-3942

APPLICATION OF UNION OIL COMPANRY

OF CALIFORNIA FOR THE CREATION OF

A NEV GAS POOL AND SPECIAL POOL
RULES, ROOSEVELT COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

o THE COMMISSIO

RY THE OOMUYOOTOM

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on March 4, 1970,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Naniel §, Nutter.

NOW, on this__ 1St  day of April, 1970, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the record and the recom-

mendations of the Examiner, and beinc fully advised in t+he premisaky,

FINDS :

That the applicant‘s requegt for dismissal should be
granted.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED;:
That Care No. 4317 is hereby dismissed.

DOME at Santa Fs, New Mexico, on the day and yeir hereinabove
designz ted.

A. L. PORTER, Jr., & Secretary




.- [*a
o ~N
e N
LAW OFFJCES OFY

[«
JoHN F. RussELL
412 HINKLE BUILDIWG
P 0. oRQ‘W:R 640
ROSWELL. NEW MEXICO 8201 TELEPHONE 622 4G4t
P = Arca Cape S50OY

Februar§i27,§§970

Y 4
Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. %M.

Secretary-Director
NEW MEXICO OIL
CONSERVATION CGMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Re: Union 0il Company
of California
Case # 4317

Dear Mr., Porter:

I enclose herewith in- triplicate, various exhibits
which will be introduced into the captioned case.

Very truly yours,

N //7 ///,//J
{

- .
oA ) Thecade L
John F. Russell

JFR:eb
enci,



§ Mg 1s

SKELLY OIL COMPAI?

?. 0. BOX 1850
TU!..SA, OKLAHOMA 74102
LAW DEPARTMENT

RONALD J. JACOBS March 4, 1970 , -

ATTORREY G ap
,4,#4"
VAT &
\ g :

Re: Case No 4317
Application ofonlon Cil Company
of\California

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director
0Oil Conservation Commission

P. O. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. Porter:

We understand that the captioned case has been re-advertised for the March 4,
1970 hearing and will be heard on March 25, 1970. This is the application of
Union 0il Company of Califormia for the creation of a new gas pool and special
pool rules for its No. 2 Federal '"'18" well, located 660' from the south and
east lines of Section 18, Township 8 South, Range 38 East, Roosevelt County,
including provisions for 160-acre spacing units and a casing program.

This is to advise that Skelly Oil Company owns acreage in the SW/4 of Section
19 and in Section 22 and urges the Commission to adopt rules and regulations,
including 16C-acre units. Skelly 0il Cowmpany also recommends that the SW/4

of Section 19 and Sectiun ZZ be 1ncluded within the detined limits of the pool.

Yours very truly,

RJJ:br

cc~Union Qil Company of California
Inion 031 Building
619 West Texas
Midland, Texas 79701
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BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
OIL CONSERVATION CCMMISSION
AlZLLL LS EXRIBIT NO. _7

cask NO._] 5/ /

cnoc
v

e

ANALYSES

COMPARISON OF OIL & WATER SATURATIONS
BLULTT FIELD AREA, ROOSEVELT COUNTY, NEW MEXICC

Union 0il Company #1-18 Federal

% Porosity % Saturation
(Values >5%) 0il  Water
5.8 5.8 50.0
6.0 7.7 33.5
5.9 6.3 35.1
7.0 7.9 29.9
7.4 12.1 25.3
5.9 8.1 37.3
6.2 3.9 61.0
8.2 6.0 41.9
6.3 5.4 40.3
6.9 4.9 32.6
Total 68.1 386.9
Avg. 6.8 38.7
Union Cil Company #2-18 Federal
% Porosity % Saturation
(Values >5%) Qil  Water
6.7 5.4 38.8
6.6 9.9 27.6 \
5.1 6.9 36.8
6.2 5.3 39.6 NOTE THE
7.1 7.9 32.8 VERY CLOSE
5.5 €.5 37.4 AGREEMENT
9.3 10.1 20.9
11.2 9.8 33.0
9.4 6.9 30.6
7.5 8.7 34.8
5.8 6.7 39.8
8.1 7.2 36.6 :
10.7 7.7 33.2
5.2 9.2 45,6
5.1 3.9 320
6.0 8.7 34.8 -
6.6 10,3 30.6
Total 131.2 85.4
Avg., 7.7 34 .4

1970 Eugene E. Nearburg ODallas
Compilation by Patrick J. F. Gratton



DIAGRAMMATIC SKETCH
UNION OIL COMPANY OF CALIFORNIA

FEDERAL "18" WELL NO 2
SECTION 18- T8S - R38E, ROOSEVELT CO., NEW MEXICO
[ <)
(]

8-5/8" CASIMG at 32(' in 12-3/4"Hole w/ 175sxs. CEMENT (circ)

‘EST. CEMENT TOP - 3800'

PACKER SET AT 4617° (BAKER MODEL "R")

2-3/8" OD TUBING of 4624'

PERFS.: 4718", 4722',4725',4727",4732',4734",
4740',4742' 4744', 4746,
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4-1/2" CASING ot 4774 in 7-7/8" Hole w/300sxs. CEMENT
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D= 4774 . ELEVATIONS

KB- 3984
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GL-3976'
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[BEFORE EXAMINER MUTTER

P TNSERVATION C o SPECIAL RULES Anp REGULATYONS

CA%%a EXHBIT NO,_S FOR T
T 437 WEST BLUDSOL GiS_roor,

i AN NO
i L/\J" N

RULE 1. Fach well completed oy recompleted in the West Bledsoe Gas Pool o
in the San Andres formation within one mile thereof ) angd not nearer to or
within the limits of another designated San Andres pool, shall be spaced,

drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the Special Rules ang Regu-
lations hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a standard unit containing 160 acres,
more or less, subsiantia]ly in the form of a square which is a quarter section
being a legal subdivision of the U. . Public Land Surveys, and shall be locateq
not closer than ¢60 feet to any outer boundary of. such traet nor closer than 330
feet to any quarter—quarter section or subdivision inner boundary nor closer

than 1320 feet to the nearest wel] drilling to or capable of producing from the

RULE 3. The Secretary~Director of the Commission Ty grant an exception to the
requirements of Rule 2 without notice ang hearing when ap application has been
Tiled for a non standard unit ang the unorthodox size or shape of the unit is
Necessitated by a variation in the legal subdivisjon of the Unjteq States Public
Land Surveys, and the following Provisions are complied with: .

(a) The non-standard unjt cansists of quarter-quarter sectiong or lots
that are contiguous by a common bordering side.

(b) The applicant Presents writtep consent in the form of waivers from
all offset cperators to the non-standard unit. .

(¢) In lien of paragraph (b) of this rule, the applicant may furnish proof
of the fact that all of the aforesaid operators were notifiegd by registered oy
certified mail of his intent to form such non-standard unit. The Secretary-Director
T8y approve the application if neg such operator hag entered an objection to the
forration of such non-standarg wit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director
has received the application.

RULE 4. Each well shall be equipped with such surface casing so as to protect
all fresh water bearing strata. Sufficient cement shall be used to fill the
annular space behing the casing to the top of the hole.

IT IS PURTHER REQUESTED ;

(1) That the Union 041 Company of California No. 2 Federal mign well, located
660 fect from the south 1ine and 660 feet frop the east line of Section 18,
Township 18 south, Range 33 east, NMPM, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, jis hereby
granted an €xception to the well location requirements contained herein.

(2) That the operator of the aforesaid Federal "1g" no, o shall file a neyw
Form ¢-102 outlining thereon the dcreage dedicated to said well within 19 days
after receipt of thig order.

—-—




1. Iracticnal Analysis - Mol %
Carbon Dioxide  COg

Nitrogen No
Hydrogen Sulf.  HyS
Methane C1
Ethane Co
ropane Cs
Iso-Butane i-C4
N—-Dutane N=Cy4
Iso-Pentane i-Cs
N-Pentane N-Cs
Hexanes Ce
Heptanes Plus Cr+

?. Specific Gravity

3. Uiquid Content
Propane Calc. G.P.M.
Butanes Calec. G.P.M.
Pentanes Plus G.P.M.

4. 3TL/CU.FT. @ 14.65 psia
Dry Basis
Wet Basis

5. iydrogen Sulfide
GR/100 Cu.Ft.

0
L
o 3
%
]

Union 0il Co. of Calif.

Federal 18 Well #2
Unit P Sec. 18
T-8=8; R-38-F

BLULTT SAN ANDRES ASSOCIATED FIELD

ROOSEVELT COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

COMPARISON OF PRODUCED GAS ANALYSIS

Union 0il Co. of Calif.
Federal 18 Well #1
" Unit O Sec. 18
R~-8-S; R-38~E

Franklin Aston & Fair, Inc.
Roden Federal Well 2
Unit C Sec. 19
T-8-8; R~38-E

Baumgartner 0il Co.
1-U.S.A. Well #1
Unit B Sec. 19

T-8-8; R-38-E

N =
- . . .

¢ o . %

COOCOCOWNMOWH OO
.

HHENNQWONOONO

NN AN NWW UG

«802

.829
<344
.322

953
937

, 650

14.30
2.56
3.16

48.04

15.11

10.53
1:59
3.49
1.12
0.97
0.65
0.48

1.040

2.890
1.616
1.247

1310
1287

2000

15.18 16.34
2.05 2.47
3.48 3.40

46.02 46.62

15.04 13.87

11.08 10.43
1.61 1.45
3.30 3.02
0.91 0.90
0.74 0.76
0.39 0.46
0.20 0.28
1.070 1.045
3.041 2.863
1.563 1.422

.852 .921

1288 <1250

1265 1228

2200 2150

B="™"E EXAMINER NUT- "~ |

Ci 0 INN COMME i
b N i NO. -9 .
CASL N, QAW\V




zoze:bw STATISTICAL REPORT, VOLUME I, SEPTEMBER 1969

BLUITT SAN ANDRES_ASSOCIATED PQOL BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURES  XIX (19)
) 1'POOL DATUM <5608 NOMINAL SKUT IN TIME eew

CCHPANY WELL DATE PRESS. TIME S.l. GAUGE GRADIENT  Bo.HoP. @ BoHoPo @ _FREVIOUS TEST
TTE5E UNIT_ _SoToRo _ RUN(1969) HRS./MIN. FIEV, DEFTH TBGez/10Q! GAUGE DEPTH __POOL DATUM PRESS. DATE(1968
ZUJENE. Zo NE EARBURG ) ) _.
Za2tz Federal 1 G 13-8-37  9-25 72/00 4011 4590 Db 1108 .
@ 2K w “ A 4099 4569 1120 .. 1120 o
@ ‘3 H ™ " " 4007 4610 . ' logs 1186 .
@ 4 Cc W w L. C hoe2 4590 135 0 . 1135 :
w 5N ® w " LOOL 4615 1165 . 47 T
Baziz Fed, K68 L1E ©® " o 4019 4579 939 939 .
"Kirkpatrick 1P ,11-8-37 % v 4031 4165 9. 80L S .
Q 2 B 14-8-37 @ N 4031 1230 . 568 642 ) :
20 JEN OIL COMPANY . S -
Roilen Bluiit Fed, 1 E 18-8-38  9=30. h\oo 4005 . 36.5 10 605
L 2D 19-8-38 - ™ 78/00 4010 4570 1008 ,

“ . O MR Y

. ADDITIONAL ‘TESTS
UNTOX OIL CO. OF CALIFORNIA | : _
Federal 18 10 18-8-38 - 2-12-70 72/00 3982 (66) 4728 (Mid-Perfs) 531 527 Sonic fluid level on pumping well
Federal 18 - " 2P 18-8-38 9=-3-03 192+ 3984 (KB) 4624 1526 1522 BHP @ mid-perfs
. . . . . _ (4732') = 1531 psia
J,.,,i ——e
. . . “RE mx>>>_7; R
. . . .,...,17/\>4-o
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION;COMM?SSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
UNION OIL COMPANY OF CALIFORNIA FOR
AN ORDER CREATING AND DESIGNATING A
NEW GAS POOL FOR THE PRODUCTION OF
GAS FROM THE SAN ANDRES FORMATION,
SUCH POOL CONSISTS OF WASW% OF
SECTION 17 AND E3SE% OF SECTION 18
ALL IN TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 38
EAST, ROOSEVELT COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,
AND ESTABLISHING SPECIAL RULES AND
REGULATIONS FOR SAID POOL, INCLUDING
160 ACRE SPACING.

No./y/i;; /()7

N’ N Nt N " S N o S N S N N

APPLICATION

COMES NOW Applicant, Union 0il Company of California,
by its attorney, John F. Russell, and states:

1. That Applicant did complete its union Neo.2Z,
Federal 18 discovery well at a location 660 feet from the
South and East lines of Section 18, Township 8 South, Range 38
East, N.M.P.M., Roosevelt County New Mexico, on or about August
20,1969, and said well potentialed 6.3 million cubic feet of
gas per day from the San Andres Formation.

2. That said well discovered a new, common source of
supply in this area.

3. That in conformity with the practices of the
Commission, a pool should be created, defined and classified,
including such acreage as appears to cover the newly discovered

source of supply located in W4SWY% of Section 17, E3SE%L of Section

18, Township 8 South, Range 38 East, N.M.P.M., Roosevelt County




New Mexico.

4, ‘That the probable areal extent of the common source
of supply is limited, and to prevent waste and to prdtect corre-
lative rights, proration units of 160 acres should be establiched,

5. That one well will efficiently and economically
drain at least 160 acres of the said common source of sunply.

WHEREFORE, Applicant requests the Commission to set
this matter down for hearing before one of its examiners, to
publish notice as required by law, and, after hearing, issue
its order creating and designating a new gas pcocl as prayed for
herein, and to provide for the orderly development of the common
source of supply and to prevent waste, drilling units of 160
acres, well-spacing regulations, and a casing program for said
common source of supply.

Respectfully submitted,

UNION OIL COMPANY OF CALIFORNIA

P.O. Drawer 640
Roswell, New Mexico 88201




DRAFT

GMH/esr

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FCR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4317
Order No. R- 3 QQZ’Z

APPLICATION OF UNION OIL COMPANY

OF CALIFORNIA FOR THE CRERTION OF

A NEW GAS POOL AND SPECIAL POOL
RULES, ROOSEVELT COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 ete}(oeck a.m. on

March 4 , 19€70, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner
Daniel 5. Wutier .
NOW, on this day of April , 19670, the Commission,

a quorum being present, having considered the record and the
recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the
premises,

FINDS :

That the applicant's request for dismissal should be
granted.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That Case No. _4317 1is hereby dismissed.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.




———~—

CASE 4318: Application of PAN AM.

FOR A NON-STANDARD GAS PRORATIONR
UNIT, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.




